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"Look Around You!"

By VANDA ANDERSON 
CREECH

Sometimes in the process of our 
own personal agendas we fail to see 
all the wonders around us. Now that 
I drive into town every morning I've 
noticed all the neat sights on the 
way.

There is a flock (?) of buzzards just 
down the road; evidently they roost 
in this area because they are in the 
same place nearly every day. Have 
you ever seen a baby buzzard? No, I 
didn't think so. Makes you wonder 
what they do with the litUe ones until 
they become gigantic soaring in the 
blue.

Speaking of little ones, 1 saw a 
baby roadrunner the other day. I had 
never seen one before. There are two 
roadrunners on the morning trip. 
They are very pretty when they 
spm d their wings are very colorful 
and so speedy.

What I call the "cottontail trail" is 
alive with activity. Cottontails are 
racing back and forth with ease. 
Here are the most cottontails I have 
seen in years. Have you noticed you 
don't see Jackrabbits any more. 
Rem ember when there were 
hundreds of them in the fields, along 
with lots of rattlesnakes on the 
highways?

At le t^  once a week I drive upon 
a flock of wild turkeys. Sometimes 
there are 20 plus. They don'thave the 
beauty of the tame turkey, but in 
flight they are awesome.

The whitetail deer are plentiful in 
the pastures. It is a thrill to catch a 
glim pse of them when they 
gracefully clear a fence. This week I 
saw two does and a fawn.

One of the cutest sights was a 
possumVThe creature had a strange 
shape, but I couldn't tell what it was. 
Upon cioserexamination, her babies 
were clinging to her sides. They 
appeared to be holding on for dear 
life. How sweet!

To complete this nature trip you 
can see the outline of the Spring Gap 
Mountains against the sky in the 
wesL I am amazed at how numy 
people have lived in this area all of 
their life and never made a scenic 
bip through the Spring Gap. Now 
that is something you just can't 
overlook, especially in the fall of the 
year. A beautiful huge red sunset in 
the evening captures all of God's 
creations. It doesn't get any better 
than this.

I received lots of comments about 
the big cats. Kye saw a mother 
mountain lion with her baby a few 
days ago and Richard has been 
seeing a lynx and bobcats. Here in 
the Big Country we are surrounded 
by beautiful scenery and a wide 
variety of wild animals. This is one 
our greatest assets according to 
newcom ers moving into our 
rxxnmunity. Great, isn't it!II

COLONIAL OAKS 
SERVICES

City Council Accepts Local 
Chief of Police Resignation

The City Council o t Cross Plains 
accepted Tim Sanders' resignation 
effective Friday, August 21 from his 
position as Chief of Police in an 
emergency meeting.

Last week two families presented

com plain ts ag a in s t Sanders 
approaching their minorchildren for 
the purpose of soliciting marijuana 
for a possible drug bust. The chief of 
police did not inform the parents 
before approaching the youth.

No explanation was indicated on

his resignation and the City of Cross 
Plains did not make any comment.

Councilmen will discuss filling the 
vacancy at their next regular 
meeting scheduled for Tuesday, 
September I.

Public Support Given to 
Refurbish Miniature Golf Course

NEW BUSINE,SS — The CroM Plains Chamber of Commerce held a ribbon 
cuttlnf ceremony for Jerry's Tropical Fish. Pictured are Bettye Cavanaugh 
(from left) Jerry Jones, James Thompson and BUI Richardson.

Je rry 's  Tropical Fish 
Ribbon Cutting 
C erem ony Held
Jerry's Tropical Fish held its 

official ribbon cutting ceremony 
Monday, August 24 hosted by the 
C ross P la in s  C ham ber o f 
Commerce.

Mr. Jones never thought his hobby, 
since age 13, would transpire into a 
business, but this is his second sh<q>. 
He first opened a business in the East 
Texas area where he operated for 
approximately five years.

He q)ecializes in difficult lo find 
tropic^ fish. Even if he doesn't have 
what you want -• he can get it

Jerry will soon have a variety of 
trop ical b irds like finches, 
parakeets, and more.

IW

Selling new and usedC.B. radios is 
another phase of his enterprise. He 
can perform certain C.B. repairs 
including wire mics, diodes, install 
connex boards, ic's, sound modules, 
etc.

James Thompson, Jerry's brother 
is involved with "computers by 
design." Both are capable of 
building a computer to your 
personal specifications. They can 
(Mogram your computer, teach and 
sell other components.

You are invited to come by Jerry's 
Tropical Fish at 340 West Highway 
across from Jean's Feed Barn.

No Trespassing" Signs 
Will Not Be Required 
In Texas By Landowners

wilt \ a/iiuuci
worship services at Colonial Oaks 
Nursing Home on Sunday, August 
30, commencing at 3:30 p.m.

COLLEGE STATION — "No 
trespassing" signs may soon 
disappear from the Texas landscape. 
A new law effective last year aUows 
landownen to replace signs with 
vertical purple stripes. However, 
u n til S ep tem ber 1, 1998, 
landowners are required to post 
another sign explaining the purple 
stripes. After that date, no signs of 
any kind will be required.

The law allowing landowners to 
use a vertical purple stripe on a tree 
or post three to five feet above the 
ground was effective September 1, 
1997. For the past year, however, the 
stripes had to be accompanied by 
signs at every vehicular entry point 
explaining the significance of the 
purple paint

"Because of the required sign at 
en try  p o in ts , m any Texas 
landow ners apparently  have 
postponed using the purple paint 
marks until the explanation signs are 
no longer required," says Judon 
Fambrough, attorney and senior 
lecturer with the Real Estate Center 
at Texas A&M University.

The purple stripes must be at least 
one inch wide and eight inches kmg. 
They must be placed every 1,0(X) 
feet along the property line, except 
in forests where they must be every 
100 feet. They must be readily 
visible to anyone approaching the 
property.

Entry-point signs must be two by 
three feet with block lettering at least

For a free copy of the new trespass 
law, send a self-addressed, stamped 
envelope to: Purple Paint Law, Real

Estate Center, Mail Stop 2113. 
Texas A&M University. College 
Station, Texas 77843-2115.

A public hearing was held 
Tues^y, August 18. to determine if 
the load Economic Development 
Corporation would assist Lakewood 
Recreation in a proposal to refurbish 
their miniature goff course.

The general public suppwted the 
idea and the  E conom ic 
Development Corporation directors 
voted to budget up to $2,1(X) to 
Lakewood Recreation Center. This 
is 1/3 of the cost estimated for the 
undertaking. They will be required 
to finance the remainder.

Gospel Singing 
Event to be held 
at Glorify Baptist 
Church on Aug. 29

Glorify Bqnist Church will be 
presenting music evangelist, Don 
Harris, Shiela Harris and the 
Oakridge Gospel Singers in coiKert.

Area perfiMmers include Sherry 
Bennett, Bill and Judy Lewis and 
James and Dwothy Reynolds.

Don Harris is a native df Richland 
Springs and has been in the Gospel 
Music field for many years in the 
Fort Worth area.

Don and Glorify Baptist Church 
invites all denominations and 
everyone to attend and hear the 
Go^el singers lifting up the Lord in 
song and music.

The Gospel Singing will be 
Saturday, August 29 at Glorify 
Baptist Church, 100 S. Avenue D 
(across from the Post Oflfice at Cross 
Plains) beginning at 7:00 p.m.

Reserved Football Seats Must 
Be Paid For Prior to Sept. 4

All reserved football seats were 
sold last year. To renew seats, bring 
your card from last season to the 
superintendent's office. All seats 
must be paid prior to September 4.

If any seats become available after 
this date,the school will notify the 
Cross Plains Revieŵ . Cost is $5.00 
per seat

A reminder: Tobacco products are 
prohibited in the stands and inside 
the fence of the football fleld.

Parking inside the fetKe is very 
limited -- no vehicles are allowed 
without a handicap permit

If you do not have a reserved ^ t ,  
please do not sit in the reserved

section without permission of the 
seat holder.

During the junior high and junior 
vvsity games these seats are rarely 
filled and if you are sitting in 
someone's seat and are asked to 
move, please do so as these fans 
have paid for their seat for the 
season.

Children playing on the ramps and 
running up and down the steps are 
dangerous and distracting to other 
fans. Parents are advised to please be 
sure your child is not on the ramps 
swinging on the banisters or running 
up and down the steps at the games.

Cross Plains High School 
Open House and 

Meet the Teacher Night 
Mond&y, August 31 

f:00 p.m.
■Pa'riarrta-Jmrttcd 

Refreshments Served

Lakewood Recreation requested 
assistance last March and had 
followed the necessary guidelines. 
Being a non-profit organization 
qualified them for the public project 
They were given a March 31,1999, 
deadline for completion.

D enise C ou lter, E xecutive 
Director for the E.D.C., remarked 
that this would fulfill suggestions 
derived from the Rural Resource 
Team by providing an activity for 
the youth of the community and 
utilizing the Lakewood Recreation 
Center.

Callahan C ounty  
Burn Ban To  
Remain In Effect

By BILLY HARRIS 
Special Writer

BAIRD — Callahan County 
Commissioners retained the County 
Wide Bum Ban in effect and set a 
public hearing date for a tax raise 
during their regular meeting 
Monday, August 24th.

The County Bum Ban, which has 
been in effect since June 8, will 
remain enforce after being discussed 
by commissioners.

Judge Johnson said that there have 
been several inquiries from citizens 
wanting to conduct outdoor burning.

Conditions remain extremely dry 
in Callahan County although some 
areas have received’spotty showers.

A public hearing on a proposed tax 
increase was set for 10:00 a.m. 
Monday, September 14 at the 
Callahan County Courtroom.

A proposed .357 tax rate will be an 
increase over last year's rate of .344 
])er $100 of valuation.

An estimated increase on the 
average home in Callahan County 
will be about $3.18 on the overall tax 
bill.

Other items on Monday's agenda: 
Ruby Blascyk, Abilene, Karen 
Drake, Abilene, and Linda Foster of 
Cross Plains were appointed lo the 
MHMR Public Responsibility 
Committee.

A mower owned by Precincts 1,2 
and 4 was on the agenda for possible 
sale, but commissioners of Precincts 
1 and 4 decided to buy Precinct 2's 
share of the tree s h re d ^  at $1,000 
each.

A road was closed on the James 
Reynolds property at Rowden.

C ross P la in s  L ib rary  
re p re se n ta tiv e s  m et w ith 
commissioners and gave a report on 
the library. Commissionen voted to 
budget the usual $1,600 for the 
library.

Sharon Owens, the District Gerk 
ElecL met with commissioners to 
request a raise in her future salary 
and ask conunissioners to hire some 
extra help in the District Clerk's 
office.

Commissioners had cut the extra 
job in the District Getk's office at an 
e a rn e r  m eeting  and c ited  
computerization of the office as the 
reason for needing less help.

No action was taken on Owens' 
request

Free Promotional 
Prairie Dog 
Tickets Availabie

ABILENE— The Abilene Prairie 
Dogs professional baseball team 
will wrap up their 1998 season this 
wedrend in Abilene; and a special 
invitation has been offered to all 
citizens from Callahan County for 
the Saturday, August 29 game.

The August 29th game has been 
d esigna ted  as CALLAHAN 
COUNTY NIGHT, in a promotion 
jointly organized between the 
Prairie Dogs and the Chambers of 
Conunerce in Baird and Clyde.

All Chamber members in each of 
the communities have been siq^iied 
with a limited number of free d e k ^  ^  
to the Saturday night game, wh*r?^ '  
begins at 7:05 p.m. at Crutcher. - '
Field on the Abilene Christian 
University campus. The Prairie 
Dogs will be taking on their arch 
rival, the Lubbock Crickets.

In addition, local businesses have 
been offered the opportunity to 
purchase extra FREE TICKETS for 
distribution to the public. At press 
time, those tickets are available at 
the offices of the Clyde Journal, 
Baird Banner and Cross Plains 
Review, as well as Furst National 
Bank in Baird. Other local ^ n s o rs  
are expected to participate. Call the 
Prairie Dogs offices in Abilene 
(915) 673-7364 for other locations 
later in the week.

"We've had a couple of these 
community nights so far this season, 
and they've been very successful," 
Abilene ticket manager Austin 
Brady. "We are looking forward to 
another big crowd from Callahan 
County this weekend."

CITIZENS STATE 
BANK

Cross Plains, Texas

four Hometown Bank 
Since 1931 

Mc^mber FDIC
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COUNTY COURT 
Bill Johnson (Hcsiding

Misdemeanor Filings

Charges with possession of 
marijuana: Jennifer Kilpatrick. 
Phillip A. Mack, Lloyd Michael 
Hamby.

Misdemeanor Minutes

Cynthia Starkey Ingram, theft of 
service, $300 fine $214.25 court 
costs, 30 days in jail probated for 6 
months.

Devin Ingram, theft of service, 
$300 One $214.25 court costs. 30 
days in jail probated ftv 6 months. 

John Delano Pointer II, DWl $400 
fine $214.25 court costs. 90 days in 
jail probated for 2 years.

Kevin Gene Dossey, DWI, $400 
fuie $214.25 court costs. 90 days in 
jail probated for 2 years.

Matthew Wayne Gill, DWl, $400 
fine $214.25 court costs, 90 days in 
jail probated for 2 years.

Brandon Chad Lester, possession 
of marijuana, $350 fine $214.25 
court costs, 20 days in jail probated 
for 6 months.

Probations discharged: Clyde 
Leon Sm ith, John Escobedo 
Cavillo, Joses Santos Montero- 
Apolinar, Charles C. Carlile, Joshua
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Lenley Goble. Doris M. Miller, 
Jason Colt M oore, Cesar H. 
Rodriguez.

M otions f ile d  to revoke 
probations: Yvonne E. Webb. 
Dennis Miller. Motions dismissed to 
revoke probations: Carmen Hayes- 
Marin, Michael Phariss.

MARRIAGE LICENSES

Barbara Nell King and Buster 
Darrell Davidson, Jr. of Odessa

Ester Vasut and Francis Wayne 
Morrow of Clyde.

42nd DISTRICT COURT 
John Weeks presiding

Civil Minutes

Timothy D. Reed, found to be 
$6293.74 in arrears on child support; 
new schedule of payments to tegin 
9-1-98.

Divorces granted:
Becker. Mark Vicux and Cheryl 

Marie
Bruner, Nita Sharlene and William 

Thomas.
Hough, Lucinda Michelle and 

Willis Robert
Simmons, Colinda Lee and Brian 

David.

Felony Indictment

Nathan Alan Smith, Count 1; 
intoxication Count 2; manslaughter.

Felony Minutes

Michael Shane Phariss. forgery, 
$1000 fine $254.25 court costs, 
$339.95 restitution. 2 years at TE)C 
probated fcx 5 years.

Mark David Hamilton, possession 
of cocaine charge dismissed due to 
being convicted in another matter.

United Fund 
Directors Meeting 
Rescheduied
The regular meeting of the Direc

tors of United Fund which was to 
be held last Thursday is resched
uled for this Thursday, August 27. 
The meeting will be held at City 
HaM at 3:00 PM.

All directors are urged to attend 
this important meeting, as plans 
for this year’s drive will be dis
cussed.
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FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH
10TH AMAIN CROSS PLAINS (254)725-7629
Sunday School..............................................................   9:45 a.m.
Morning Worship............................................. ........................ 11:00 a.m.
Evening Worship..............................................V.„.....................7:00 p.m.
Wed. Prayer Service..........................................................................7:00 p.m.

Dr. Robert Smith • Interim Paetor • Jason Ksmpf - Youth & Music Mlnisttr

U N iTED  P R ES B YTER IA N  CHURCH
9TH A AVE. D CROSS PLAINS
WORSHIP SERV ICE... U........9:30 A.M.
BIBLE C LA SS .......................... 10:30 A.M.

Rev. Henry Grubbs, Pastor 
Everyone Welcome

L iv in g  l^^ater ^Ministries ^eCCozvsJiip
Full Qospel —  Non-Oenomlnallonal 

Aposlollo
Restoring And Equipping The Saints 

Colleen Anderson Sunday Morning 10O0 a m.
Maxey Evana Thursday Evening 6:30 p.m.

For Information Call (254) 725-6800 
1-800-252-3629

S B

C O TTO N W O O D  B A P T IS J  CHURCH
Sunday School................................................................ 9:45 a.m.

riTW *.SinfTsfvmYFtl.tfn**■•••S...S.1.S.TT

Evening Service...........................................................................6:(X) p.m.
Wednesday Bible Study &. Prayer Tune................................... 7:00 p.m.
Joe Ccppinger, Pastor (254) 725-7730 Church 725-6266
______  ______Friendly Church • Bible Teaching

Irvin Dee 'Nubbin* Com
BAIRD—Irvin Dee 'Nubbin' 

Com, 93, died Sunday, August 23, 
1998, at a local nursing home.

Services were held at 10:30 am. 
Tuesday at First United Methodist 
Church with the Rev. Knox 
Waggoner officiating, assisted by 
the Rev. Ricky Carstensen. Burial 
was in Ross Cemetery Annex, 
directed by Parker Funeral Home.

Mr. Com was bom in Putnam and 
lived in Callahan County all his life. 
He worited for the Premier refuiery 
in Baird for 30 years, then was a 
Callahan county conunissioner for 
12 years. He also wixked for Rogers 
F o ^  Store for many years. He wasa 
member of First United Methodist 
C hurch and served  on the 
Administrative Council for many 
years. He was a 50-year member of 
Baird Masonic L o ^ e  522 and a 
member of Shriners and Woodmen 
of the World. He married Euless 
Stqihens in 1926 in Baird.

Survivors include his wife of 
Baird; one daughter, Sally Gay 
Odom McDaniel of Phillips, S.D.; 
two sons, Jack Com and Roger 
Com, both of Baird; one sister. Opal 
Francisco of Jal, N.M.; three 
brothers, Raymond Ccxn of Baird, 
Ben C(»n of Tyler and Weldon Com 
of Ajo, Ariz.; nine grandchildren, 15 
great-grandchildren, two great- 
great-grandchildren and a number of 
nieces and nephews.

Memorials may be made to the 
Building Fund at First Methodist 
Church in Baird.

Brenston Staggs
Brenton S taggs, 82, foster 

grani^mrent at the Abilene State 
School School from 1979-98, died 
Tuesday, August 18,1998, in a local 
hospital.

S ^ c e s  were at 10 a.m. Friday in 
New Beginnings UPC Church with 
the Rev. Floyd Leverton officiating. 
Burial was in Potosi Cemetery, 
directed by ElUott-Hamil Funeral 
Home, 542 Hickory.

Mr. Staggs was bom in Brown 
County and attended school in 
Coleman. He was emfdoyed by the 
Works Progress Administration 
during Wrald War II and moved to 
Abilene in 1954 from Coleman. He 
wiHked at Eddie Krieger Pharmacy. 
He played the guitar and harmonica 
in his band the Texas Three, for 
many years. He was a member of 
Liboty Baptist Church and was the 
widower of Martha Downey Staggs, 
whom he married in 1936^in 
Coleman.

Survivors include four sons, 
Gerald A. Staggs and Jackie D. 
Staggs, both of Abilene, Raymond 
D. Staggs of Belton and Brenston H. 
Staggs of Coleman; two dmighters, 
Thelma J. Hubbard and Fiances 
Paige, both of Abilene; one brother, 
Tilman Staggs of Burkett; one sister, 
Joan Pearce of Fredericksburg; 21 
g ran d ch ild ren ; 58 g re a t
grandchildren; and several nieces 
and nephews.

Memorial may be sent to American 
Heart Association, 149 N. Willis, 
Abilene, Tx. 79603.
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Jesus Video To Be Distributed

SPECIAL NOTICE — DO NOT, 
REPEAT, DO NOT rely on the V A 
800 number fcx transmittal of any 
information that will affect your 
pension or compensation payments. 
There is some kind of problem in the 
W aco o ffice  and fin an c ia l 
information and often it is not being 
recorded.

We have three cases at present 
where V A is demanding repayment 
of pension because V A claims no 
notice was given that the Veteran 
had married or that the Veteran's 
wife had started receiving Social 
Security.

When mailing something to Waco 
be sure to send it by Return Receipt 
Request mail in oider that you can 
prove it was delivered to V A.Oneof 
the repayments demanded is in 
excess of $10,000 so we're not

talking chicken feed!! Get a receipt!
ENROLLMENT — New frams 

have been received and are available 
to Veterans for enrollment in the V A 
Health Care program. Your call to 
(915) 854-1520 on Monday and 
Tuesday will get one sent to you. 
You will need to send along a copy 
of your DD 214 or discharge with the 
enrollment form.

TAPS — WWII Navy Veteran 
Orvil Lee Hopkins (tf Cross Plains, 
July 25; Korean War Army Veteran
E.J. Hardin of Denton Valley, 
August 2; and WWII Army 45th 
Division's Frank Hodson of Baird, 
Augusts. These three Veterans have 
answered the last roll call. Hats (rff 
and hand salute to men who served 
when they were needed.

4th Annual Toy Drive & Dance 
to be held Sept. 11 & 12
The Big C ountry  Phoenix 

Motorcycle Qub will be sponsoring 
their 4th Annual Toy Drive and 
Dance benefiting the Texas Scottish 
Rite Hospital for Children. This will 
l^ e  place at Ranger Jaycee Bam 
September 11 and 12.

Ibe gate will open at 7 pjn. Friday 
night Admission is $7.00 a person 
and a New Toy or $12.(X) a couple 
and a New Toy. Children ages 12 
and under get in free.

There will be live bands each night 
There will be bike games, kiddie 
corral, door prizes and raffles. 
Concessions will be available. 
Vendors welcome.

In the past 3 years, the Big Country 
Phoenix Motorcycle Club has raised 
over $11,000 and 6(X) toys for the 
hospital. The hoqriial has never 
charged for their service, they only 
depend on contributions and 
donations.

If you would like any information 
on the benefit or donations, call 
Deadeye (254) 629-1615 or Nappy 
(254) 629-8139.

If you have never seen motorcycle 
bike games you will be in for a treat 
Hiere will lots of stock and custom 
motorcycles to view. You do not 
have to ride a motorcycle to come to 
the rally.

The First Baptist Church has the 
privilege lo share with the people of 
Cross Plains and the surrounding 
area a video masterpiece that was 
created by John Heyman. The 
JESUS film has been used to touch 
more lives than any other film in 
history. More than 45 million 
people have indicated decisions for 
Christ after viewing the film.

This film is the remarkable story 
that lakes you back 2000 years to the 
life of Jesus Christ Hve years of 
research and filmed at over 2(X) lo
cations in the Holy Lands, this film

Donations to 
Scranton 
Cemetery 
Association

Donations were made to the 
Scranton Cemetery Association 
from January 1 through June 30, 
1998, by the following; Betty Ann 
Allen, Roy Applewhite, M/M W. J. 
Bailey, Betty Baxley. L. Baiiey, 
Gene Black, Pete and Agnes Belew, 
M/M Bill Boykin. M/M R. R. 
Bradshaw. Jr., Sylvia F. Brummett, 
Mary Ruth Chatham. M/M Gary 
Clifton, Bob Clifton, M/M Doug 
Cline, M/MPtaiterC^c^inger.Gean 
L. Craig. Charles Elam. M/M Alton 
Fleming. Eunice B. Garverick, Mra. 
J. W. Gilbreath. M/M Bob HaisUp, 
Alvin King, Mrs. H. L. King, Clara 
Ledbetter, Mary S. Leveiidge. M/M 
Richard Lockwood, M/M Aubry 
Loper, M/M Jerry Luster, June 
McCulloch. Sandra M. Moore. M/M 
Arlin Morgan, M/M Louis Morgan, 
M/M James Morgan, M/M Russell 
Owens, Gerald Parks, VeraPittman, 
M/M J. D. Pittman, M/M Mark Ray, 
M/M Morrell Ray, M/M Orville 
Reese, Mra. Grace B. Ritter, M/M 
Hugh Shrader, M/M Jim Simmons, 
M/M Wm. F. Slusher, Ruth Snoddy, 
Staff U. S. Small Business Adminis
tration. M/M Danny Jack Speegle, 
Murl Stroebel, Mrs. L. E. SuUett, 
M/M Sy Tabor, Alma Jeanne Tan
ner, U . Col. (Ret) Roland & Dortha 
Taylor, Eunice Auralie Thomas, 
Frances O-Brien Vemer, M/M Joe 
Wheatley.

C JC  Drama Dept, 
to Hold Auditions 
for "Blithe Spirit"

The Cisco Junior Ctrilege drama 
department will hol|d auditions for 
Noel Coward's "Blithe Spirit" on 
September 1st and 2nd at 7 pjn. in 
room 215 Ot the Harrell Fine Aits 
Center.

Roles are available for two men 
and five women in a wide variety of 
age ranges. Audilkxiees need not 
attend both audition sessions, and 
auditionsare open to the entire Cisco 
area coipmunity.

acript U taken directly frxxn the Goa- 
pelofLuke. This film and video has 
been seen by more than one billion 
people, translated into over 410 
languages and shown in more than 
220 countries.

The First Baptist Church will be 
distributing these films in the Cross 
Plains area the fint week of Sep
tember. If you do not receive one 
and would like to see this video, 
please contact the First Baptist 
Church Office at 725-7629 and 
leave your name and address.

f T T s
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To the Editor.

The recent defeated tobacco 
legislation served to focus puUk 
attention on how kids can be 
deterred from adopting a habit that 
may cut their life expectancy by 12 
years. But nothing is said about a 
habit that the federal government 
and many of our schools are 
encouraging that may cut their life 
expectancy almost in half.

AIDS hiu been spread mainly by 
sex between males, and statistics 
indicate that AIDS on the average 
kills men in iheir 30s and 40s, not in 
their 60s and 70s as does smoking. 
Why should a kid rejea tobacco 
because it may kill him in his 60s, if 
he is going to adopt a habit that may 
kill him before he's 40? Why do we 
focus on curbing the lesser of these 
two evils and allow our schools to 
teach kids that the homosexual life
style is an acceptable option for 
them to consider? Shouldn't they be 
warned that it is deadlier than 
smoking?

David Holines

5th Annual Texas  
Festival - Round  
Up Dance & 
Auction features 
G a ry  P. Nunn

Gary P. Nunn will be entertaining 
at the Hfrh Annual Texas Festival • 
Round Up Dance and Auction 
b e n e fitin g  ch ild ren  in the  
Brownwood Emergency Shelter/ 
Assessment Center Saturday, 
August 29 at the Brownwood 
Coliseum from 8 p.m. to 12:30 ajn.

Coiqiles are $50 and singles $35. 
Tablesfor lOare $500. For tickets or 
additional information contact 4 
Corners o f TexasBank. Dress 
country casual.

Proceeds from this years event will 
go toward purchasing a van for the 
Emergency Shelter/Assessment 
Center.

Deadlines For /  
The Cross Plains Review

Article.s Must Be In By Noon Monday 
Advertisements Must Be In By Noon Tuesday 

Your Cooperation Will Be Greatly Appreciated.

Gospel Concert
__ 4 _

Glprify Baptist Church
(on 8th Street across from the Post Office)
Saturday, August 29 

' 7:00 p.m.
Music Evangel!^ Don Harris, Shiela Harris 

a n d  the O a n 4 d g c  G ospel S ingers 
Also featuring Sherry Bennett, Bill and Judy 

Lewis, James and Dorothy Reynolds and others 
Put This Qn Your Calendar!!

COLEMAN LIVESTOCK AUCTION 
COMMISSION CO., INC.

Owned & Operated S inu-l% r 
riwy. 84 North P.O. Box 875 

0>leman, Texas 76834
915/6254191 

CatUe Sale Every Wed., 11:00 a.m . 
BOBBIE EDINGTON BOB EDINGTON DAN EDINGTON 

915/625-2091 915/625-5026 915/625-2829
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Gospel Concert
Glorify Baptist Church

(on 8lh Street across frxxn the Post Office)
Saturday, August 29 

7:00 p.m.
Music Evangelist Don Harris, Shiela Harris 

and the Oakridge Gospel Singers 
Also featuring Sherry Bennett, Bill and Judy 

Lewis, Janies and Dorothy Reynolds and others 
Put This Qn Your Calendar!! as-iii
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LINDA MERRITT
ACTIVITY DIRECTOR
Pauline Region is bach from hav

ing spent several days in the hospi
tal. She said she sure was glad to be 
back home.

' We extend our heartfelt sympa
thies to the family of Juanita 
Thornton on the loss of their loved 

I one.
A warm welcome fw our new resi

dent Alpha Wilson.
' Appreciation to Frances Wolf for 
' the chips and dip.

Thoughts and prayers for Dorothy 
 ̂ Thomas and Wayne Dalton who are 

in the hospital.
Betty Montgomery from Midland 

visited with Leila Montgomery.
I Hazel and Peggy Lee, and Ector 

Mirales horn Pioneer visited with 
Pauline Region.

Albert and Dorothy Lovell visited 
with Vera Belyeu, Lillie Childers 
and Alpha W il^ .

Activities during the week:
Monday: Bingo winners were: 

Howet Wilson (3), Minnie Swann, 
Falba Shofner (3), Vera Belyeu (3), 
and Louise Richardson. Exercise 
class.

Tuesday: Sing-a-long with Bob 
Wallace. Popcorn social.

Wednesday: Art class. Exercise. 
Skip-Bo games.

Thursday: bingo winners were: 
Falba Shofner (2), Minnie Swann 
(5), Ruby Harrell (4), Vera Belyeu 
and Louise Richardson. Skip-Bo 
games.

Friday: Singing with Bob Wallace. 
Sit-down basketball.

Sunday: Pioneer Pentecostal.
Luck is a matter of preparation 

meeting opportunity.

p m ^

I d '
What Is An Antibiotic?
Antibiotics are medications that either kill bac
teria or stop them from growing. They are 
prescribed for bacterial infections most often 
involving the lungs, throat or middle ear. Each 
antibiotic has a different chemical structure and 
this afl^ects the way it worics in the body. It is up 
to your doctor to decide whether you need an 
antibiotic, and if so. which one. /

Your better health is our concern.

1>
NEAL l)RU(;

PH. (254) 725-6424  
C R O S S  P L A IN S ,  T E X A S

I

BREAKTHRU
By Bob pipes, preacher 

Cross Plains Church of Christ 
^ N .  Main At 12th 

. " (254)725-6117

*How long is your speech?*, asked ihe program chairman. *Wel, thafs largely 
up to you,' rep8  ̂the lecturer. 'If you want to hear what I know, IH talk for about 
ton minutes, but if you want to hear what I think, be prepared for a whole day.'

Thafs a lot Ike what has been said about long talks:' It's not so much how long 
it Is, as how you make it long.'(fm sure God would say the same about prayers.) 
Drt̂ jging a thirty second truth out to tNrty minutes usualy causes the truth to lose 
Its impact and tmthfulness -  and it also causes the speaker to lose his/her 
audtonce!

Perhaps that's why the Gallean's teachings were so effective and why He often 
had the multitudes listoning for hours and days. His message was truth, straight 
from His Father. His teaching was'short and sweet,'straight to the point Theywere 
'Verity I say unto you(s)' rather than 'I think(s).*

It is an right at times to share our *1 think(s)'if they have been solicitad, but when 
people are wanting to hear some'I know(8),'they get tired in a hurry of'I belleve(s).' 
And sinoe thafs al I realy know about the'long and shorf of speech, let me share 
an *1 know* kom Hhn who knew:

*AH aufoorlty has been given to Me in heaven and on earth. Go therefore and 
make dtodples of aH ihe nations, baptizing them In the name of the Father and of 
foe Son and of t« Holy Spirit teaching them to observe all things that I have

Awnmthftnfyiftr fogaflA'-fMatlhflw

Sunday Morning BbteCkM... 0:45 am. Sunday Evening Worship.....GdOp.m.
Sunday Morning Worshfo — 10:45 am. Wad. Evsning BUa Stu^ ...... 700 p.m.

FrUnds A Neighbors Caring In Jesus

Oiipsl Quips
B y W

T he Benefit of the Doubt 
From time to time, this old adage 

crosses by mind - Your reputauon is 
what peo{rie think you are and your 
character is what you really are. 

There are two ways of kxAing at 
this. The way I always looked at it 
was. sometimes people get a bad 
reputation. Some of them no doubt 
deserve it while others get their 
reputation through no fault of their 
own. In fact in many cases, their 
character is above reproach.

On the other hand, as I've grown 
older and experienced life more, I've 
come to the conclusion that it can 
sometimes work another direction. 
Most of us, as we've gone through 
life have come across those few in
dividuals who have the rqiutation of 
being sweet and accommodating, 
however, those who arc closest to 
them know them for their true 
character. Naturally that particular 
individual also knows he or she has 
a flawed character.

Now I'm not a professional but my 
philosophy heretofore, has pretty

C ross P lains Review A ugust 27,1998)
much been to give them the benefit 
of the doubt and/or give them 
enough rope and eventually they'll 
hang themselves. Oh, sometimes 
that "eventually* seems to take an 
eternity. We get so discouraged tmd 
tired of waiting. Occasionally it 
develops that we depart this earth 
before the hanging come about

What is the moral of this article? 
This writer doesn't really have one. I 
have just become more determined 
than ever to strive to have both a 
good reputation, good character and 
hence hs^iness.

When growing up we were ad
monished that "if you can't say 
something nice to someone then 
don't say anything at all."

Just think what a better world we 
would have if none made hurtful and 
rude comments to one another.

I exhort you to be wise and con
siderate in our comments to others. 
You may never know who may 
overhear your pointed directive. 
Life is too shmt to cause even one 
person hurt and unhappiness.

' " 4.  ̂ . s

LOCAL AGRICULTURAL BUSINESS HIGHUGHTED — Kyle Foster ̂  
the speaker at the Croas Plains Kiwanis Club last week. He spoke to the group 

, about the dairy Industry and the changes that have taken place place over the past 
\ acveral years. It was a very informative program and was well received. Pictured 
I with Kyle (left) Is Roy Stambaugh, Program Chairman.

Ma and Pa's family had many 
characters in it and T. Thompson 
was one of the best He was married 
to Ma and Pa's oldest girl. Cosy.

It was getting close to the Fourth of 
July when T. volunteered to store 
quite a lot of suds for the fire 
department, in anticipation of a 
celebration. There were several 
cases and T. placed them in the hall 
closet under the stairway.

He did not bother to tell Cosy siiKe 
she would object to having alcoholic 
beverages in her house.

Shortly after the items had been 
placed there, the pastor came by to 
visit Cosy and a small ftre developed

in the house. Of course, it would 
have to be in the hall closet.

T. and the preacher'quickly 
emptied the closet to fight the fire. 
The embarrassment to Cosy was 
more than she could bear -  to watch 
her pastor carrying case after case 
onto her front porch.

Needless to say the fuemen fought 
the fire good naturedly since part of 
the property in danger belonged to 
them.

The family has often wondered if 
that fire could have anything to do 
with Cosy making a change in h ^  
religious preference.

Linda Brady, secretary-treasurer 
of the Burkett Adams Cemetery 
Association, reports a few more 
donations: Anonymous (In memory 
of Ben Creek) $40; Bruce Adams 
Family (In memory of Tiny Pickett) 
$20; and Tom Tapman $S0. Each 
donation to the cemetery association 
is greatly appreciated.

The Burkett Baptist Church will 
have their Sth Sunday dinner August 
30th. Church services begin with 
Sunday School, the morning 
services at 11 :(X) a.m. followed by a ' 
covered  d ish  luncheon and 
fellowship. After lunch there will be 
a singing.

Michelle Wilkowich, Kelsey and 
Logan of Coleman and Jake Colson 
helped Low and Liz Colson 
celebrate their 47th anniversary 
Monday evening.

Jackie and Jared Strickland 
returned home Thursday evening 
and Darryl Tinney returned home 
Friday morning after spending 
several days visiting Jack and 
Lovera Suickland.

Lanettrr Bums visited in Round 
Rock last weekend- with Caroline 
Sanders and family and Richard and 
Linda Bums and family.

Jan and Ken Baker hosted a get 
together last Wednesday evening. 
Those attending were Bo and 
Stephne Strickland of California; 
Jerry S trick land  and Randy 
Strickland of Cross Plains; Landon, 
Sondra, Scotty, Ty and Hayden; 
Marty and Clenda Callaway and 
JJ.; Eddie and Michele Strickland 
and Daniel; Marsha Turney, Jon and 
Matt;. B ill S trick land; W.B. 
Bludworth; and Jack and Lovera ' 
Strickland.

Sunday evening Jack and Lovera 
Strickland hosted a family get 
together. Those attending were Bo 
and S tephne  S tric k la n d  of 
California; Trixie Strickland and 
Kiera and Audrey Strickland of 
Cermany; Jackie and John Hunt of 
San Angelo; Randy and Dena 
Strickland of Cross Plains; Eddie 
and Michele Strickland and Daniel; 
Mark and Marsha Tumey, Jon and 
Matt of Whon; Landon and Sondra 
Pope, Scotty, Tyc and Hayden; 
Marty and Glenda Callaway, BixxA 
and J J .;  Bill Strickland; W.B. 
Bludworth; Darryl Tinney. Shirley 
Hunter, Jackie uid Jared Strickland; 
Jan and Ken Baker and TamiPriddy t 
and Kendra.

Welfare-To-Work Meetings 
Scheduled for August 27th

Two follow-up Welfarc-to-Work 
meetings have been scheduled for 
Thursday, August 27 in response to 
Rep. Kefter's initial welfare meeting 
in Abilene last Jdne. The first 
meeting will be from 2-4 p.m. in the 
Abilene City Council Chiunber and 
will concentrate on provider issues. 
The second meeting will be that 
evening from 6-8 p.m. at the Sears 
Park Recreation Center, and is 
intended for welfare recipients.

This pest June, Rep. Keffer, local 
officials (ind public assistance 
Ifiatfoss '"A ^  iliscusfi tbe cinanr- 
status of welfare-to-work programs. 
It was an opportunity for Keffer to 
converse with individuals who 
apply these programs on a day-to- 
day basis, and hear their opinions on

how reform is progressing.
"I learned that two very glaring 

problems have arisen and will have 
to be successful - child care and 
transportation," said Keffer. "The 
follow-up meetings give use the 
opportunity to concentrate on these 
problems, not only from the 
providers perspective, but also the 
recipients. We as a region must 

' address these voids for welfare 
reform to succeed."

Both meetings are open to the 
public and Keffer is encouraging

.-i^ Y N c  c itize u . clmrohci. charii iM  
and other faith-based organizations 
to participate. Fbr more information 
please contact Paul Washburn at 
(915) 695-7270 or John Mathews at 
(915) 672-4077.

PIONEER
s

Time is matching on. September 
will soon be here and time for our 
Quilting Club to begin quilting ' 
again. So ladies get your thimbles 
out and your needles sharpenedi 
Shall we take Lottie Sooter’s advice 
to make longer stitches so we can get 
mote quilts flnished this year? The 
ones tluit are appliqueing blocks for 
our "Tulip" quilt, when finished 
please give them to Sandy or Trisha 
Hutton so they can sew the blocks 
together.

Earlene Burge's granddaughter 
came Saturday and had dinner with 
her and they enjoyed a long visit 
Earlene attended the gospel meeting 
at the Rising Star Church of Christ 
The preacher was Lindell Mitchell 
of Livingston who brought some 
powof ul lessons. Others of the com
munity that attended were Vernon & 
Glenda Phillips and Laverne 
Hutton.

Skip Jones of Big Spring visited 
with May & D.P. this week. He and 
his friend Eric played golf at Clyde, 
Thursday. May, DP., Skip and Eric

attended the air show on Saturday at 
Dyess Airbase. It was very good. 
The present day military aircraft is 
surly something to see.

Oliver, Frankie Smith and Jean 
Fore went to the Freddy Blont Musi
cal at the park at Rising Star last 
Thursday night On Friday night 
they attended the musical for the 
Rehab at Cottonwood. Saturday 
they attended the fish fty at the Pio
neer Baptist Church. There was a 
very good turn out for the fish fiy.

Cowan and Laverne Hutton m ^  
a trip to Stevenville and Coleman 
during the week. Thursday, their son 
A grandson Danny and Anthony had 
dinner with them.

Wacky Warning Label #2. A 
windproof beach towel that de
clares: ITease be advised that during 
a hurricane or other severe weather 
conditions this product should not 
be used to secure yourself w  any
thing else of value.

Laverne Hutton will report the Pio
neer News for two more weeks, then 
May Jones will be our reporter.

V i

IT'S A GIRL
Taylor Brynn Lawrence was welcomed to the world by her 

parents, Tye and Trebie Lawrence, ot San Angelo, on Wednes
day, August 5,1998.

She weighed 5 pounds, 15 ounces and was 18 inches long.
Proud grandparents are Glenn andRuthie Lawrence of Abilene 

and Wesley and Sharman West of San Angelo.
She is also welcomed by her great-grandmother, Alice Roby of 

Cross Plains.

IT'S A GIRL
Cody and Darren (Harson would like to armounce their new 

arrival Destiny Caye. She weighed 7 pounds, 8 ounces artd was 
20 1/2 inches long. She was born Tuesday, August 19,1998.

Paternal grandparents are Sue and Gayland Carson of Gustine. 
Maternal grandparents are Flo and Bill Coldren of 
Throckmorton.

Her great-grandparents are Novis Tarter and Hattie Carson, 
both of Gustine, and Lawrence and Maudie Coldren of Salinas, 
California.

( i J S t /2 X

lES A T  TH E  CROSS'PLAINS BEVIEWl E W ^

^AtTENTION!
Effective Tuesday, September 1, 
1998, you must dial 1 -888-298-3196 

I to reach the Mediplex Home Health 
Office in Santa Anna. The local 
number will no longer be automati
cally transferred • 2»>1«b

JORDAN CATTLE AUCTION 
Brownwood 

Announces upcoming
Special Stocker & Feeder Sale 

Ihesday, September 1 at 11 a.m.
Trophies will be presented to the TO P Producers of 

3 Breed categories 
Exotic * B rahm an C ross * English 

Add $$ VALUE $$ to YOUR CATTLE 
by participating in  th is sale.

If you need assistance in getting your cattle to the sale or 
advice in your mariceting needs we will be more than tuqipy to 

visit with you on the phone or come by your ranch.

For More Inform ation  Call: 
915-646-7591

Donald, Ken or 1̂ 41iard Jordan 
"Customer Satisfaction is our G O A L "

We Work for YOU the SELLER

t
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Cross Plains, 
A Town Full of 
Love & Caring

HEB Committed 
To Environmental 
Education

AUGUST 31 • SEPTEMBER 4 
(Subject To Change)

BREAKFAST
MONDAY —Oatmeal, toast, as

sorted juice, and milk.
TUESDAY —Donuts, assorted 

juice and milk.
WEDNESDAY — Pancakes, 

sausage, assorted juice and milk.
THURSDAY— Cereal, toast, as

sorted juice and milk.
FRIDAY — Breakfast burrito, 

assorted juice and milk.

LUNCH
MONDAY — Comdogs, pickle 

spears, baked beans, cake w/frosting 
and milk.

TUESDAY— Chicken fried steak 
w/gravy, creamed potatoes, green 
beans, rolls, pears and milk.

WEDNESDAY—Fiesta salad 
(chili beans, chips, cheese, rice, let
tuce) pineapples and milk.

T H U R S D A Y  — L a s a g n a ,  
borccoli, garlic rolls, strawberries 
w/bananas and milk.

FRIDAY — Hamburger, lettuce, 
tomato, pickles, fries. Rice Krispie 
treats and milk.

It is very hard to put into words 
how we feel about the people and 
community of Cross Plains. I know 
from reading the Cross Plains 
Review that there is an enoimous 
amount of Love and Caring in your 
town.

Thank all of you for seven years of 
your friendship and kindness to us. 
Thank you also fwall the wonderful 
things that have been said and 
written about our son Bill.

Bill really had some "special" 
young people to coach and teach, 
and also some "special" people to 
work with during his time at Cross 
Plains School.

We will never forget our friends 
that we have made through the years. 
We hope to see all of you again real 
soon.

Thanks so much for the reception 
given for Bill. The plaque presented 
to him is so nice. I am sure he will 
treasure it forever.

Please keep in touch and we will do 
the same. Remember us in your 
prayers and nuiy God bless.

With love to all.

Irvin and Colene Boyd 
Coach Boyd's Mom and Dad 

P.O.Box 131 
Bend, Tx. 76824 
(915) 628-3319

Calling all teachers who are 
looking for money to fund 
environmental projects.

Since 1989 the Texas General 
Land Office and the H-E-B-Groccry 
Company has sponsored the 
Environmental CThallenge program, 
challenging students to expand their 
knowledge of environmental issues 
through active participation in 
problem-solving initiatives. Grants 
from $1(X) to $750 will be awarded, 
with a total of $25,000 available. 
The deadline for subm itting 
applications is October 1,1998.

"H-E-B is very committed to 
environmental education. We are 
ex trem ely  p leased  that the 
Environmental Challenge program 
offers to students across Texas 
opportunities to learn through the 
hands-on projects things not 
ordinarily taught in the classroom," 
said Linda B. Smith, H-E-B's 
Manager of Environmental Affairs.

Grant awards range form $100 to 
$750 for projects to be conducted 
during the 1998-99 school year. 
Grade K-12 are eligible. For more 
information or applications, call 
Vickie Blackman at (817) 926-4187 
or write to Jane Velasquez, 
E nv ironm en ta l C hallenge  
Coordinator, Texas General Land 
Office, 9514 Console Dr., Suite 100, 
San Antonio, Texas 78229-2042.

WHEN RENEWING YOUR SUBSCRIPTION 
TO  THE CROSS PLAINS REVIEW 

PLEASE BRING 
THE RENEWAL CARD 

SENT TO  YOU IN THE MAIL 
THANK YOU

C roM  Fla im  1998 Football Schedule 

V a n ity  Schedule

ODPowm gfc. Ttm»
Aug. 20 Robert Lee Sciinuige (Ihurs) Home 5:00Aug. 27 Roby Scrimage CThurs) Away 6:00
SepL 4 Otxmen Home 7*30SepL 11 Tolar Away 7:30S«pL 18 Ranger Home 7:30S«pt 25 Rotan Away 7:30Oct 2 Roscoe Home 7:30
Oct 9 •Eden Away 7:30Oct 16 *Bront« Home 7:30
Oct 23 *Milea Away 7:30
Oct 30 ^Santa Anna Hocoe 7:30Nov. 6 •Baird Away 7:30

J r  V a r»ity  ond J r  H l^h  Schedule

Athletic Director/Head Coach Cord Woemer

Aast Coaches Mitch Atchley 
Lany Bailee
MikeCevender

A MacMcCooal
Ricky Sperks

- Superintendent Jeckie Temiiaon
• J l / i t  HGlgh Principel Rondall Sanden
%

■ s School Phone 254 725-6121
Field House Phone 254 725-7713
School Fax: 254 725-6559

Roger Carey G
Selected to . .
1998 National Remember to vaccinate
FFA Band before season hits

When the lights dimmed and a 
hush descends upon the audience of 
more than 44,000 at the world's 
largest annual youth conveption this 
November, a local FFA member will 
share the spotlight in a musical 
performance that will inspire the 
crowd and provide meihories to last 
a lifetime.

Roger Carey of Cross Plains has 
been selected to play tuba in the 
1998 National FFA Band. The more 
than 100 member marching and 
concert band will perform at various 
events throughout the organi ration's 
71st National FFA Convention. 
November 12-14 in Kansas City, 
Missouri.

Carey is a member of the Cross 
Plains FFA chapter. He is the son of 
Rickey and Sandra Carey.

FFA band members are nominated 
by their state associations and 
selected from more than 300 
applications. The musicians will 
arrive in Kansas City five days 
befcHe the convention to rehearse.

The National FFA Band is directed 
by Gene E nglerth , d irec to r 
Michigan State FFA Band. The band 
is co-^nsored by Fbrd Division -- 
Ford Motor Company of Detroit, 
Michigan, as a ̂ )ecial project of the 
National FFA Foundation.

FFA is a national organization of 
449,814 members preparing for 
leadership and careers in the 
science, business and techndogy of 
agriculture. The organization has 
7,241 local chapters located 
throughout the United States, Puerto 
Rico, Guam and the Virgin Islands. 
FFA's mission is to make a positive 
difference in the lives of s tu n t s  by 
developing their potential for 
premier leadership, personal growth 
and career success through 
agricultural education. Local, state 
and natiofutl activities and award 
programs |xovide opportunities for 
students to apply knowledge and 
skills learned in the classroom.

HOUSTON—Pregnant women 
have been added to the list of high- 
risk people for whom a flu shot is 
recommended this year.

"Research has shown that pregnant 
women are more likely to develop 
complications from influenza, such 
as pneumonia, than are young adults 
in the same age group." said Dr. W. 
Paul Glezen, an epidemiologist at 
the Iitfluenza Research Center at 
Baylor College of Medicine in 
Houston and an attending physician 
at Houston's Ben Taub General 
Hoqrital. "The risk is 4.5 times 
greater in the last three months of 
pregnancy."

The vaccine is recommended for 
women who will be in the second or 
third trimester of pregiumcy during 
flu season, which typically runs 
horn November through March in 
the United States.

Others at risk for possibly fatal 
complications of the flu are the fol
lowing:

* People who are 65 years of age or 
older

* People with heart disease
* People with diabetes, kidney 

failure. AIDS, cancer or other 
chronic diseases that have required 
regular medical visits or hospital
ization during the past year

* Per^le with chronic lung dis
ease, itKluding asthma and bron
chitis

* Children and teenagers on long
term aspirin therapy, which couk) 
put them at risk for Reye's syndrome 
after getting the flu.

Because flu season sometimes oc
curs in early fall, Glezen recom
mends that people at high risk of flu 
complications get their flu shots as

soon as possible. The vaccine is 
usually available by September 1.

This year’s vaccine provides pro
tection against the three strains of flu 
virus expected to dominate the 
1998-99 season: A/Beijing(HlNl), 
A/Sydney (H3N2), and B/Harbin. 
The vaccine is about 85 percent ef
fective in helping peo|de avoid in
fluenza, which kills thousands of 
people every year, most of them 
eldCTly.

"People shouldn't worry about 
getting the flu from a flu shot," 
Glezen said. "That's not possible, 
because the vaccine isn't made from 
a live virus.

Flu shots significantly lower the 
risk of hospitalization for influenza 
and pneumonia in people 65 or 
older, he said. "But healthy adults 
and children can also benefit from 
the vaccine by sparing themselves 
the misery of flu symptoms."

Flu shots are also recommended 
fm health-care workers and others 
likely to have contact with the high- 
risk groups.

Influenza often strikes suddenly. 
Symptoms include fever, muscle 
pain, fatigue, a sore throat and a dry, 
hacking cough.

Adults can take aspirin or a^irin 
substitutes to reduce their fever and 
pain. Acetaminophen is recom
mended for treatment of these 
symptoms in children. Bed rest and 
liquids are also recommended for flu 
patients. Two drugs available by 
prescription only, amantadine and 
rimantadine, can help reduce the 
severity of illness caused by type-A 
flu strains if taken within 48 hours 
after symptoms develop.

P U B L IC  F A X  I
A T  T H E  C R O S S  P L A IN S  R E V IE W  

F A X  # 1 -2 5 4 -7 2 5 -7 2 2 5

Sept. 3 Uonnan No Jr High JV Away 6:00
Sept 10 Tolar Jr High JV Home 6:00/7:30
Sept 17 Ranger Jr High JV Away 6:00/7:30
S ^  24 Rotan Jr High JV Home 6:00ir7;30
Oct 1 Roscoe Jr High JV Away 6:00/7:30
Oot 8 *Eden Jr High JV Home 6:0(V7:30
Oct 15 ’Bronte Jr High JV Away 6.00/7:30
Oct 22 •Miles Jr High JV Home 6:00^7:30
Oct 29 •Saute Anna/Ooiman JV JHSantaAima-Away JVHoine 6:00/TBA
Nov. 5 •Barid .ft High JV Home 6:00/7:30

NOTICE OF PUBLIC 
HEARING ON TAX INCREASE

The Cross Plains indepenejent School District will hold a public 
hearing on a proposal to increase total tax revenues from properties 
on the tax roll by 6.21 percent. Your individual taxes may Increase 
or decrease, depending on the change in the taxable value of your* 
property in relation to the change in taxable value of all other 
property and the tax rate that is a^lopted.
The public hearing will be held on September 1,1998 at 7:00 PM at 
Cross Plains High School.

FO R  the proposal: Rickey Carey, Monty Richards, Tony Wyatt, 
Donnie Dillard, Rex Beggs and Charles Chesshir //
A G A IN S T  the proposal: None 
P R E S E N T  and not voting: None 
A B S E N T: Leon Nixon

The following table compares taxes on an average home in this 
taxing unit last year to taxes proposed on the average home this 
year. Again, your individual taxes may be higher or lower, depending 
on the taxable value of your property.

Last Year This Year
Average home value $25,000 ! $25,000
General exemptions available $15.000 $15.000
(amount available on the average home, 
not including senior citizen's or disabled 
person's exemptions)
Average taxable value $10.000 $10.000
Tax Rate (per $100) 1.095281/$100 1.148769/$100
Tax $109.53 $114.88

Under this proposal, taxes on the average home would increase by 
$5.35 or 4.88 percent compared with last year's taxes. Comparing 
tax rates without adjusting for changes In property value, the tax rate

per $100 of toxobfe vafoe or 4.00 
percent compared to last year's tax rate. These tax rate figures are 
not adjusted for changes in the taxable value of property.
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STENHOLM HONORED—Chuck Cushman, chainnan of the League of 
Private Pn^wty Voters, awarding Congressman Stenholm the "Champion <rf 
Private Property Rights" ceitiFicate.

Stenholm Recently Named 
Champion of Property Rights"tf

WASHINGTON, D.C.—Con
gressman Charlie Stenholm recently 
was named a "Champion of Property 
Rights" by the League of Private 
Property Voters. Stenholm scored a 
perfea 100 percent from the group 
in their 1998 Private Property Con
gressional Vote Index which rates 
Members of the House of Repre
sentatives and the Senate on actual 
voles that affect private property 
rights, regulatory burdens, access to 
Federal land and resource issues.

"Congratulations to Congressman 
Stenholm," hailed Chuck Cushman, 
chairman of the League. "This is the 
fifth consecutive time the Con
gressman has earned a Champion 
rating. He well deserves the tide 
Champion of Private Property 
Rights."

The 1998 Vote Index scored the 
House on twelve key roll call votes, 
which included the Endangered 
Species Act, Biosphere and World 
Heritage programs. Forest Service 
Roads Funding, National Monu
ment Designations, United Nations 
Land Designations, Private Prop
erty RightVLocal Land Use Deci
sion Appeals, and Grazing Fees.

"The property owners, the farmers 
and ranchers, the small business 
men and women, the oil and gas

producers of the 17th Distria know 
what it takes to do their jobs while 
still respecting the air we breathe 
and the water we drink," Stenholm 
remarked. "I'm glad that there is a 
national group like The League of 
Private Property Voien which un
derstands the same things as my 
constituents and takes note of the 
votes which re]Hesent those views."

The League of Private Plx^terty 
Voters and the Congressional Vote 
Index are non-partisan. The League 
was formed in 1990 to track con
gressional votes on property rights 
issues. The group is a coalitim of 
more than 600 grassroots private 
property rights and Wise Use orga
nizations, including groups such as 
Texas Agri-Women, Texas Wildlife 
Association, the American Sheq) 
Industry, and the Western States 
Ground Water Alliance. The league 
plans to distribute one million cop
ies of its 1998 Vote Index to voters 
across the country.

" It is an honor for me to receive this 
award, and I pledge to continue to 
vote in the manner that represents 
the best interests of my constitu
ents," Stenholm responded.

In the 1998 Vote Index, 23 House 
Democrats were named "Champi
ons."

Dogs with heartworms are being 
diagnosed on a regular basis in our 
area. Sixteen cases have been di
agnosed since the first of the year 
and more cases would not have been 
found until clinical signs of heart 
disease were evident, but increased 
awareness of the problem has in
creased the testing for heartworms. 
Our area was once thought to be a 
low incidence area, but with the 
rapd increase in the numbers of 
heaitworm cases we must take a more 
aggressive ^iproach to the problem.

Hemtwonns are on the increase: 
Mild winters with recent rainfall re
sulting in mane mosquitoes and year 
around exposure; Owners traveling 
with their dogs either to or from areas 
with severe heaitworm problems; 
Owners more aware of the problem 
which results in some testing of in
fected dogs. Heaitworm checks and 
preventatives must be inirimftd to 
decrease the incidence of the disease.

This is such a deadly Hi notify, that it 
is well worth reminding owners of 
certain facts: >

— T̂he net result of heaitworm dis
ease is the serious mechanical dam
age it causes to a dog's heart, lungs, 
liver and kidneys. But while it is 
stopping tq> kidneys and blood flow, 
thoe are few outward signs of all of 
the internal damage being caused 
until the diseaae is very fu  along.

—Mosquitoes are key carriers of 
heartworm disease. When an in
fected dog is bitten by a mosquito, 
blood is carried away which may in
clude dny, immature forms of heart- 
worms called microniaria.

—It takes about three month for 
these larvae to travel through the tis
sues of the body to enter the heart

NOTICE OF PUBLIC 
HEARING ON TAX INCREASE

Callahan County will hold a public hearing on a proposal to increase 
total tax revenues from properties on the tax roll by 5.46 percent. 
Your individual taxes may increase or decrease, depending on the 
change in the taxable value of your property in relation to the change 
In taxable value of all other property and the tax rate that is adopted. 
The public hearing will be held on 10:00 A.M., September 14,1998 
In the Commissioners Courtroom.

FOR the proposal: Bill Johnson, Harold Hicks, Bryan Farmer, 
Charlie Grider and Tommy Holland.
AGAINST the proposal: None 
PRESENT and not voting: None 
ABSENT: None

The following table compares taxes on an average home in this 
taxing unit last year to taxes proposed on the average home this 
year. Again, your individual taxes may be higher or lower, depending 
on the taxable value of your property.

Last Year This Year
Average home value $29,900 $29,900
General exemptions available $5,980 $5,980
(amount available on the average home, 
not including senior citizen's or disabled
person's exemptions)

Average taxable value $23,920 $23,920
Tax Rate (per $100) 0.344100 0,357306
Tax $82.31 $85.47

Under this proposal, taxes on the average home would increase by 
$3.16 or 3.84 percent compared with last year's taxes. Comparing 
tax rates without adjusting for changes in property value, the tax rate 
would increase by $0.013206 pê r $100 of taxable value on 3.84 
percent compared to last year*s fax rate, these tax rate figures are 
not adjusted for changes in the taxable value of property.

Dozens of these larvae to travel 
through the tissues of the body to 
enter the heart Dozens of these lar
vae (some of which can actually be
come up to 14 inches long) become 
adults within another three months. 
By that time, much of the mechanical 
damage just mentioned has become 
fact.

Thanks to research and modem 
preventative medicine, there is a lot 
you can do to avoid heartworms in the 
flrst place or see that it is successfully 
tiea t^  if it hasn't progressed too far:

—A blood test is the only way to 
detect heaitworm disease in its eariy 
stages.

—Since it's possible for an infected 
dog to have adult heartworms with
out microfilaria, an X-Ray examina
tion and other lab tests may be needed 
to confirm heartworm infection.

—After the disease has progressed, 
symptoms can include frequent 
coughing, sluggishness, rapid tiring 
and finally, labored breathing.

—If caught in time, a series o/ in
jections of an organic arsenical drug 
can be used to kill heartworms. Then 
another drug can be used to get rid of 
the microfilaria.

—No vaccine is available for 
heartworm disease. You can give 
regular doses of a medication which 
can prevent infective larvae from 
developing into adult heartworms. 
This can be in the form of a tablet or 
a chewable treat once a month.

Also, recently a preventative for 
cats has become available. Cat 
heartworms are on the increase nation 
wide but is not at the high incidence 
levels as in dogs. One case of feline 
heartworms has been diagnosed.

20 YEARS SERVICE — Ray Ramos (right), Callahan County maintenance 
section employee with the Texas Department oTTrnsportatlon, was presented a 
20 service award by Martbel P. Chavei, Ailene district engineer. Ramos Is a 
maintenance technician. The presentation was made during a recent 
supervisors' meeting in Abilene. (TxDOT photo by Mary E. Kilgore)

" i

Ray Ramos Recognized by 
TxDOT for 20 Years Service
ABILENE — Ray S. Ranos, 

Callahan county maintenance 
section employee with the Texas 
Department of Transportation, was 
recendy honored with a 20 year 
service award.

Ramos, a roadway maintenance 
technician, began his TxDOT career 
in April 1978. He has worked in the 
Abilene district at the Callahan 
county maintenance section since 
joining the dqiaitmenL 

In 199S, Ramos was named the

Abilene Area 1995 Employee of the 
Year.

A 1971 graduate of Clyde High 
School, he is married to the former 
Elida Rodriguez of Baird. They have 
one child: Missy, 21. She graduated 
from Abilene Commercial College 
in May 1998. Elida is employed by 
the Baird Independent School 
District.

Ramos, an avid football fan, has a 
collection of "Texas Football" 
magazines from 1965 to the present.

/ • .................... ......................................................................................................................................... ^
; Give The Gift That Keeps On Giving All Year ;
: Subscription To The Cross Plains Review J

BAYER MOTOR CO., INC
218 E A S T  G R A N D  • C O M A N C H E ,  TX

*96 Pontiac Grand A M ........................................................$10,500
2 dr.. Auto. Loaded, 29,000 mlaa. Factory Warranty
'97 Chevrolet Cavalier........................................................$11,000
2-dr.,automatic, 23,000 milet, factory warranty
'97 Chevrolet 1 ton......... ............................................ .,^^..$23,500
4-dr„ V-6, automatic, SHverado, 21,000 miles, factory warranty
'97 Pontiac Grand Prix G T .......................................  $19,000
2-dr. loaded. 22,000 miles, factory warranty I
'97 Buick LeSabre..................................... I ./ ...................$16,500
4-<k., loaded, 28,000 miles, factory warranty ^

'97 Chevrolet 1/2 ton Reg. C a b..... .................................. $13,500
V-8. automatic, 56,000 miles, tM. cruise *
'97 Pontiac Grand A M ..... .................................................. $13,000
4 dr.. Auto, loaded. 22,000 mRes, Factory Warranty
'97 Oldsmobiie Achieve.....................................................$11,500
4-dr„ automatic, loaded, 24,000 mSas. factory warranty
'97 Toyota Pickup...............................................................$10,500
5 spd., 4 cyd., A/C, 29,000 miles. Warranty
"97 Chevrolet Tahoe (4x4).................................................$28,000
LS Pkg., 350, Auto., Loaded, 23,000 miles. Factory Warranty
*91 Oldsmobiie Delta 88............. $8,500
4 dr.. Loaded. 36,000 milas, NICE
'96 GEO Tracker Convertible............................................$10,750
Auto, A/C, NEW Vehicle. 36/36 QM Warranty
'96 Pontiac Sunfire.............................................................$10,750
4-dr., automatic, 26,000 miles, factory warranty
'96 Chevrolet 1 ton Dually Reg. Cab.................................$16,500
diasal, 5-spead, Silverado, 75,000 milas, warranty
'97 Oldsmobiie Delta 88.....................................................$15,500
24,000 mHas. Factory Warranty
'96 Chevrolet S-10 Blazer........................   $20,000
2-dr., V-6, auto., NEW, 36/36 Warranty
'95 Chevrolet Lumina Van $9,950
V-6, Auto., Loaded, 8 pass., 57,000 miles
'95 Chevrolet S-10 Ext. Cab..........................   $9,500
4-cyd., 5-spd., LS pkg, 42,000 mHas, dean
'95 Chevrolet 1/2 ton Conversion Van.............................$18,950
loaded. NEW VEHICLE. 3 6 ^  QM warranty
'95 Chevrolet Tahoe..................................   $21,500
4-dr„ 350 auto, loaded
'94 Chevrolet 1/2 Ton Ext. Cab.___________ ....._______ $13,500
350,5-sp., Siverado, 64,000 miles
'94 Chevrolet 3/4 ton Reg. C a b ______________________$12,500
Auto, Silvarado, 64,000 miles
'94 Chevrolet Corsica........................    $7,000
automalic, 49,000 mlas
'93 Chevrolet Caprice 4-dr. L T Z ........................................$11,500
350, auto., 56,000 mlaa
'97 Pontiac Grand AM ........................................................$12,500
2 dr.. Auto, Loaded, 22,000 mlas. Factory Warranty

I -S O O -9 6 8 -1 877 
I -8 0 0 -8 4 3 -5 2 3 0
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PUT IT IN THE Cross Plains Review FOR
I CLASSIFIED RAT ES; 1 $3.00 For %ftrst 20 wtH'ds. Additional ‘ words 20̂ fachi

CLASSIFIED ADS « -
' " ' ( 2 5 4 X7 2 5 -6 1 1 1

- X? " ■■
.......■1''' ' - _ ^ ^ 9

LOST & FOUND

^ i a i w i o a a o
FOUND MONITOR FOR FXt.U- 
ciS E  u ikf: o r  t r e a d m il l —
Found FM2287 ncarHaddenPayuc s 
house. Fay lor ad and pick-up ali?ross 
Plains Review. V

LOST: Between Aug. 11 & Aug. 17 
Irom Rev. Bill & SharonRei-d'.slioine 
in Sabaiuio. Small female Chihua
hua, Tan A while willi white lip on 
end of tail. Lnd of tail has been broken 
and turns under. Scar on stomach 
from spaying. REW/\RD for return 
or infonnalion leading to rtlum. 
Call (254) 725-67.R). No ttueslions 
A.sked. 2ir7tp

( b u s in e s s  SEnVtCESj

(EC ross Plains Review A ugust 27,1998D

mance

l/

PUBUC FAX 
AT THE CROSS PLAINSiJREVIt

A V O N
R E P I U S t N T A T I V E /

Call Dee lIurTcll^/ 
For All Your von Need.s 

(254)725-7120

CARFFrr CLEANED 
AND SOLD

Commercial/Rcsidcntial. Free esti
mates. Scotch Guarding Available. 
Ciupct sold, tcpiurcd, iiislallcti^cw 
orased. DUB MEADOR (i«4) 725- 
7720. lAtfc

WATER SYSTEMS 
Construction and Maintenance,

caU
Roger Ciawford 

(254) 725-4061 or (915) 647-3544.
WILL DO TYPING OF ANY 
KIND—Resumes, Term Papers, 
Business Letters, etc. Contact 
Dcboiah at The Cross Pllifis Review 
or call 254-725-6111 before 5 p.m.

ELFX’TRICAL A PLUMBING—
35 years master plumber, commer
cial; plumbing rep;iir; new c^struc- 
tion; water pump re p a iir^ l  (254) 
725-6731 or (254) 6 4 3 ^ 0 3 , Uave 
Message. «Mfc

f  He t P  WANT

NURSES AlUr3i—Colonial Oak, 
Nursing Home, will consider 
ing, call (254) 725-<il75 . 14-Uc

L

FOR D0ZI;R SERVICE
Phillips(254) 725-7746 
details. »ifc

EecSTaAllen
tioiial

Shoes on the Run
60% oft G irls/lioys 
Shorts & Shirts by Levis, 
Bongo, Calvin Klein, 
more. Suuinier Sale on 
Shoes, also. 521 West 
Access Rd. Clyck' 15) 
893-5156.1,

NEED CANF:-B0TT0M CHAIRS 
RKPAI RED? ( ^ ^ ( 2 5 4 )  725-7295

FOR SALE

[JOHN DEERE TRACTORS
NEW AND USED 

PEANUT e q u ip m e n t  
LILLISTON-KM C

PIAMTERS-DISKS DRILLS 
ROLUNG CULTWATCRS 

CHISELS

SELL OR TRADE 
CURK TRACTOR & SUPPLY, INC.

DELEON — (i.'^a) KV3 2061 
COMANCHE — (915) J56-25VJ 

WHERE YOUR DUSlNkSS 
IS APPRECIATED

Ta 7 -• ir is ih r ’  -ai i

RISING STAR 
NURSING CENTFR
H«s Vi’eancks Ava<~.0lc Poy 

Both Male and F tiiuile /  
Kesideats \ y  

Private Or Semi-Private Roams 
Are Available

C’atl (254) 643-2691 Or Come Bj 
And Visit At 411 South Miller 

In RL«ilnK SUr

I ADIi:S ROCKY m o u n t a in  
SWF^ATERS—Long sleeve pull 
over, multi-stripe, S -X L /$29J9  
Johnson’s Dry Goods, CroL Plains 
(254)725 6211. ro-i>.T V/
V V S CREAIIONS—Now dis 
played at COYOTi: FLAT GfeN- 
ERAL SI ORE on East 36. 
Custom orders a v u ila b ^ - wall 
hangings, wreaths, flow  baskets, 
more! Call Vanda at (2!m ) 725-6111 
or 725-7796 or Vicki at (254) 725- 
7650 or (254) 725-4033. «̂ fc

1992 FORD F-150 S U P E R C A ^
Loaded, rixcellcnt condition. Xlusi 
Sec! $9,0(XJ negotiable. 1(9^1^854- 
2539.2i-3ip \y
FOR SALE—Antique bath tub w/ 
claw feel, double beds, antique buf
fet, chest of drawers, microwu^s, 
misc. end tables, 1981 TransAmbroy, 
1969 Jeep Wagoneer, call (2^^725- 
6205. 2iac
P OR SALE—Tame Quaker parry 
cyiantic kiln arid 400 iiioldsi 
Star (254) 643-2027. h-m.

FOR SALE- Twin size jKjp-up! 
never been used, wiui malircss,ji 
call (254) 725-7440. 22-ac

tW O U K  AND PAINTING

BARRET!' COLLISION CENTER
CLAUD CHAMPION 

(915) 677-2924 
(FAX) 677-4601

ROCKY CHAMPION 
214 North Leggett 

Abilene Texas 79603

CLOSED FRIDAYS • OPEN SATURDAY 9:00 A.M. - 4/00 P.M.

Pir.KlJHS
to  POND F 3B0 Crinv Cab, Custom. Uuslly, I uty loadad, 7.3 Oicsal

Lou of Chroma & Mluin. If* a shoia iriicKl.......................................

t 1 CHEVROLET 3500 Crwwcah, oiatel, auKiniauc,runtgraat

as CHEVROLET 1 TUN Uuulv. VOwIi liar h w i....................

•  5 FORD F 3SU Crow cab, diasat ttriylu raiUj. runs a'uots

CARS VANS
M LINCOLN TOWN CAR Futiy loadadS uua.

WAGONS
.$ 2,250

2 • IS IS  LINCOLN TOWN CARS (Wtma' .............................................$ 1,250 aa.

55 TOYOTA 4 Dr.,looK-i Anmi good ............................................... t t t S

54 MERCURY Lull tUa wagon, Vary Ul iii , t owriur. i-(ra roar SU4H . $600 dowit

$4 FORD E s c o r t  4 Dt . r uwnwr, low milos. uiui at, vary goud ooiid. $460 dower

54 FORD L.T.D W tOON Hunt good................................................... $350 down

IS  DODOE CUSTOM VAN Lookt A lunt groat......................................$SU0 dawn

01 FORD ESCORT Haraly runa, as It . . .........................................................$350
I t  LINCOLN CONTINENTAL Kul!y ' 104,000 total rmlat.

a,Sno ■>" now nnn i wth wa-rmi:v______________________________________tto T t

NEED SOMEONE to clean house- 
call for delaiU, (254) 725-1295

,-xfF Fo h  j ALE
.f-grnp-

94 ACRF.S—nca Risini Star with 
clean, rciiHxieled Imme, huge post 
oaks, four water wells, hams, tan' 
and siernu cdlie i  1 .i4,900. Will soil 
home and ISactCSl-if s75,500,or l y  
cullivuicd ati- s fo!' Sn‘),400. r-Rj/ss 
Souler,brukoi (914'64i-80.:^e .w

GARAGE S ALE—SaL 8-29.200 E.  ̂
7th. Lots Clothes, student desks.

ecuic range, heaters, lots of otl^r 
ik-ms. 7:30 a.m. till gone, n-uy

COPIES 
MADE

at
THE

CROSS
PLAINS
REVIEW

(254) 725-6111

AOVERTWE 
IN THE. f ' 

CnOEE PLAIN* 
REVIEW

1995 CLAYTON HOMF>-3 K J 
room, 2 bath. Lxcclleiit tundtoon 
Muslsec! lakeovf payinen)/(915, 
854-2539. 21 iq.

1 OR RF:N r—2 bcdroomuparu.icnt 
HUD approved and 1 bdrm house 
tall (254) 725-6814. ttnfe 7 '

Card Of ’i h.rnks 
To everyom in t.rps.< Fliiiiis who 

has wished me well, Sviu - aids, tele
phone ealisand scut up prayers on my 
behalf .thank you. 1 needed llicpraycrs 
then and I sull do, due to anolh -r 
surgery in Seplcnib -r.

The tumor on rny left side was 
muliguaut but th^oeior j.ol it all - no 
ireauncn^on iKat side. ’ \vo"'l kit w 
itlx)ut the • aide UIlul tilt SUIgel j , 
but God lias been .so good.

A special t]iank.s lo Ken d, Li.slie 
Horan who cami all tin way to Hons 
ton to be wiili Herman wtule I was m 
surgery, only to be loid <;t4;30 in Uio 
evenmg it hail been cantellcd due lo 
r.iedicalion.

Special tlianks to Ken A Le slie K>r 
ttieir calls; Joe and Paimiccc Otlcsby 
forcallstSt visits, Lo' Henji tson for 
calls and caids; Sarah anil .\rvin 
Brashear tor coming lo see me •vlien 
I got home; Denr is Daiin ' • e.d iu.i.1 
V aughn for all;; tind uds.

I love 'll >f yi i.
’Iiunk yiiu
Nonna Vuitdivei

Card of Thuiili t
llfanks to all my friends & family 

who helped mcccldiralc nty binhiLty 
& for all my sweet cauls & wonderful 
gifts, y'-qmade the d.iy very special 
to me, Cr/id bless you all.

. /  '■  A lie i  Rcl y
Vy Card of 1 hanks 

Thank. lomylovclychildien,Jian 
& Chuck, Jim & Jaiir Ann, RuUiie 
Glenn, & Connie i  Clifl and all my 
gramlthildreTi ior making n y birth
day su special! Who ■>u;d miml Iv- 
ing75 when Gud lias hl(;».wdri . idi 
a family liicc this.

AIk c Roby

WE LAMINATE
Small lie n 
5 1/2x8 1/2 Fli nt 
8 1/2x11 Item 
11x17 Item

Prices may vary due to ' 
tliickncss of laminate & quantity

Cross Plains Review
IK ) Fast 8lh 
C ro ss  F la i/is

(254) 725-6111

Want to L’o
SURFING?'
Why not SURF tlie,* 
INTERNET with ur

For Internet Service 
Contact

Vamia or Deborah

T 2 F 4 r m N ? T T 7
Not happy with eutrenl 

provider? Wc can help!
C ill us lor details

DREAM HOME
REDUCED 2.75 ac.. 3 bdrm., 

2 bth. brick, garage, fireplace, 
total elec., energy efficient, 
built-ins, privacy fence, shq), 
storage, carport, lovely land- 
9Ctq)e, trees 900 N. Avc. G.

SMITH
Real Estate Broker

(254) 725-6489

UNITED STATES
POSTAL SERVICE.

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY WITH THE US POSTAL SERVICE 
REMOTE ENCODING CENTER IN ABILENE, TEXAS

Now accepting applications for DATA CONVERSION OPERA TORS 
August 20th through September 4th, 1998

Tlie following is a list of requirements and information individuals need to consider if they are going to apply
for employment:

AGE:

CITIZENSHIP:

HOURLY
WAGE:

18 at the time of appointment OR a high achool graduate

All applicants must be citizens of or aDegisqee to the United Sutes OR have been granted 
permanent resident alien statua in the United States.
Verifleation is required. y ' '

$10.69 per hour
' ^

v/
SKILLS REQUIRED
FOR PRE-SCREENING: All ^>plicanls will be required to take a written examination and Keyboard qualiticadon lest

APPLICATIONS W ILL BE AVAILABLE AFTER AUGUST 20TH AT:
Main Post Office - 341 Pine Street, Abilene, TX 

Soutlwm Hills Post Office - 2501 Buffalo Gap Rd.. Abilene, TX 
Texas Workforce Crnninisskm - 826 Hickory, Abilene, TX 

Abilene Industrial Foundation l-8(X)-299-00QS 
Local Area Poit Offices

Albany 
Buffalo Gap 
HaskeU 
Ovalo 
Trent

Anson 
Clyde 
Hawley 
S«i Angelo 
Tuscola

Baird
Cross Plains 
Lawn 
Stamford 
Tye

Big Lake
Hamlin
Merkel
Sweetwater
Winters

APPLICATIONS M UST BE PO STM ARKED BY SEPTEM BER 4th, 1998 

DRUG TEISTING: Will be conducted for those considered for etnploymenL

USPS IS AN EQUAL O PPORTUN ITY EM PLOYER



CHOW PUMNS m vw i

JONES
REAL ESTATE
Rolan Jones, Broker

Thu month we ere advettuing in 
Syraeum Ntw York Pott Standard A 
DaUat Uominf Ntwt.

E -m a l  rien»ie® crom J«in«.com  
W abgig i hBp://www.ciimpliim  oomj 
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NEW USTING--70 acs. 
EasUand Co.. GOOD HUNT
ING! or 82 acs. w/energy effi
cient home.

• NEW LISTING—2fi4 acs 
Eastland Co. just outside of 
Cross Plains. Scenic with hills, 
thick pasture, giving for cattle, 
and SO acs. of Coastal 6 stock 
tanks, some spring fed & good 
fishing. Deer, wild turkey, pe
can trees, and oak trees, and 
{ood water. Rock bouse, 2 bdV 
MU, livingroom. dining, kitchen 
A den, w/2 car caipoit, and 2 
bams. Creek runs across back of
property.

NEW USTING—82 acs 
Eastland Co. Large stock pond. 
EXCELLENT HSHING & 
HUNTING. 19 acs. cultivation 

NEW LISTING—Cross 
C u tfiilC IL lJb M K ^ ^  Home 
w/CH/A AJ iW lM JC olem an

vadan.
• 187 AC-Brown Co. w/2 bdr., 

2 ba. mobile home, S stock tanks 
• EXCELLENT native grasses -
80 acs. in cultivation - GREAT 
HUNTING!

2 bdr., 2 bth., on 2 1/2 lots. 
CH/A, peach orchard, carport.

• Bcantifill comer lots, Very 
nice 2 bdr., 2 bth., w/CH/A. 
LOTS OF EXTRAS.

118 AC. of Cottonwood 
bees, pecans & oaks. Spring fed 
creeks, deer and turkey. 30 acs. 
of Coastal and 40 acs. of Love 

MS. Nice mobile honte, bam 
A pens.

•  485 AC. Callahan Co., 15 ac. 
Lbfce, krigation systems, cattk

os, water well, stock tank, 
in cultivation, part Coastal 

p v t  brash. EXCELLENT 
HUNTING!

> 570 AC. Coleman/Callahan 
Counties. Lake on Little Pecan 
Bagpou -*4 stock tanks, metal 
bvn  and cattle pens. Part in 
caUvation, part oaks and mes- 
qutes. Coleman Water System. 
GREAT HUNTING!

• 218 AC. , Eastland Co., 
Oood Hunting Place.

• COTTONWOOD—216
ac„ 3 Pecan
o re h a r is /lU M i* lc f . good 
fences, plus mountains, 
GREAT HUNTING!

• 5 CITY BLOCKS— in old 
town Cottonwood. Very good 
view for building a home.

JOHNNIE BLAND 
(254) 725-6293

SANDRA JONES 
(254) 725-7640 

or
DIANNE HAIL 
(254) 725-7317

Cross Plains, T tl
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Cross Plains
See this 2bdr., 2 bath Cross 

Plains brick home. Large den 
with woodbuming stove. RV 
parking with hook-ups.

Call:
RICHARD FOSTER 

(254) 725-6278
Local Agent for Cross Plains 

& Surrounding Area

I .i\lor l ’i (i|>i rlii s. Ini’.

2302 S. Commercial 
Coleman, Texas 76834

**Each office 
independently 

owned & operated" 
See Thrifty Nickel For

QUicr Listings

CROSS PLAINS 
3 BEDROOM BRICK HOME on 

1 ac. w/beautiful oak trees, 
workshop, carport.. City water, 2 
wels& paved road. Callnowto 
see this great property. AN For 
Only $79,900

\ I U \l)l I l ( ) \  ()l
SI in  i( I ...

\  Kl IM I \  I l ( ) \  I O R  
K I M  I I V

CALL: JACK CORN

DalzelL
Realtors^
LET US MARKET 

YOUR REAL ESTATE!
BAIRDaYDE ABILBIE 
854-2S01 877-2246

DORA SMITH
Real Estate Broker 

(254) 725-6489
NORA ODOM

(254) 725-6840

•  RED U CED -D REA M  
HOME— on2.7Sac..3bdrm., 
2 bth. brick, garage, fireplace, 
total elec., energy efficient, 
built-ins, privacy fence, shop, 
storage, carport, lovely land
scape, trees 900 N. Ave. G.

•  NEW LISTING—bdr., 1 
bath, fenced, carport, storage, 
trees, $11,000.

•  NEW LISTING—3 bdr., 1
1/2 bath bride, extra large I(^ 
fence, garage, carptvt, 3 stor
age bldg Ahop, beautiful t f ^ ,  
E. 9th SL , /

• n e w u s t i n A  /
80 K . 3/3 brick
100 ac. 3/2 brick, bams, pens, 

water, equip., call for detaib.
SMALL AC. W/HOMES

• COUNTRY LIVING—3 
br., 1 3/4 bath, brick, 5.31 ac. 
total elect fenced 3rard, water 
PkmecrArea. REDUCED!!

•  3 BDR., 1 BATH., fenced, 
trees, storage shed, attached 
carport, workshop, water well.

•  3 city lots, cleared, dty 
utilites available.

•  Lots for res., bldg, site or Ig. 
com. jrard, 145 f<« E. Hwy 36 
troniage, 24x36 office, extra 
storage bldg.

•  BUSINESS OPPORTU
NITY, former Buy-Rite, in- 
cludes equp., N. M ^ ..

Adult Pecan Weevil Emergence 
in Some Orchards Around Area (EC ross Plains Review A ugust 27,1998

Scattered showers across the state 
over the last couple of weeks have 
triggered adult pecan weevil 
emergence in some orchards. The 
emergence of weevil is related to 
soil type and soil moisture so heavy 
soils that were hard due to the 
drought will require moisture to 
allow adults to emerge.

Effective management of the 
pecan weevil requires monitoring of 
kernel development to determine 
when pecans are susceptible to 
oviposition and monitoring of adult 
em ergence . Pecan  kerne l 
development needs to be in the late 
gel stage for females to successfully 
oviposit This development can be 
easily determined by cutting pecans 
and checking the consistency of the 
developing kernel. Be sure and 
check kernel development at the tip 
end of the nut since maturity starts at 
the tip end and proceeds to the stem 
end.

The first insecticide treatment may 
need to be ai^lied sometime this 
week regardless if adults have or 
have not been collected in traps. Due 
to the dry year, emergence may be 
later than normal. If adult weevils 
are being collected in trapsT S to 10 
days after the initial treatment If 
weevils are not collected the second 
treatment can be delayed until rain 
or irrigation stimulates emergence. 
A third treatment may be needed if 
weevils are collected S days after the 
second application.

Recommended insecticides for 
pecan weevil include: Sevin 80S@ 
1.25 - 3 lbs/100 gallons; Sevin 
50W@2- 5 Ibs l̂OO gallons; Sevin 
4F@ 1-2.5 qts/100 gallons or Sevin 
XLR@ 1.0 -2.5 qts/100 gallons; 
Fury 1.5 EC@ 2.82-4.26 oz/acre.

Where the pecan weevil occurs 
across the pecan belt it represents a 
major threat to a pecan crop and need 
to be managed. In kx^dng over some

Efforts by Australia to 
Skirt U .S . Q uarantine  
Regulations

of the literature on pecan weevil here 
are a few facts you might find 
interesting. Pecan weevil has been 
recorded infesting all species of 
Carya (hicktvy) that are indigenous 
to North America. Male pecan 
weevils feed at the rate (tf 029 nuts/ 
day and live an average of 21.1 days. 
/Vfler shell hardening males feed on 
the shucks. Females feed on 0.23 
nuts/day prior to shell hardening and 
live an average oi 23.8 days.

The average number of eggs laid 
per nut is 3.3 and a female will 
oviposit in an average of 22.7 nuts. 
The preoviposition time for females 
is 5 days.

Submitted by Robert Pritz 
Callahan County Extension Agent

C o lum b ia  O ne Source  
Health  Center - C ross P la ins

Back to School
immunizations 
sports physicals 
health screenings

Call for an appointment

(254) 725-7106
t

1/

A U S T I N  — I n d e p e n d e n t  
Cattlemen’s Association of Texas 
(ICA) officials today voiced alarm 
at what appears to be efforts by 
Australian cattle exporters to skirt 
U.S. quarantine regulations on 
imported cattle. Recently, reports 
have surfaced that Mexico has re
ceived a shipment of 5,000 head of 
“feeder cattle" destined for the U.S. 
market. These cattle are across the 
Texas border awaiting shipment to 
U.S. feedlots.

Cattle destined for sale in the U.S. 
must remain under strict quaran
tine for a minimum of thirty days to 
guard against the spread of foreign 
diseases that could infect domestic 
cattle herds. The quarantine pe
riod begins when the cattle hre off
loaded onto U.S. soil so inspectors 
can keep close watch for any prob
lems.

While Mexico also has quarantine 
requirements, the Mexican gov
ernment allows the quarantine pe
riod to begin while the cattle are on 
the ship. This would effectively 
complete the quarantine period by 
the time the ship arrives in Mexico 
from Australia allowing for trans
shipment to Texas.

"Our concern is that this is a 
willful attempt to circumvent U.S. 
law at the expense of Texas cattle 
producers," said Charles Carter, 
Executive Director of the ICA. “We 
urgf all cattle producers to contact 
their congressmen and senators to 
oppose this artion," he added.

Texas ranchers are currently fac
ing the daunting task of maintain
ing their herds as grazing pastures 
disappear and stock tanks dry up 
in the second devastating drought 
to hit Texas in three years. “If these 
Australian cattle are dumped on 
the already depressed T ^ a s  cattle 
market, it may be the final nail In 
the coffin of many Texas produc
ers," said John Brown, President of 
the ICA.

This is the first time that Australia 
has imported V feeder cattle des
tined for Texai feedlots. Reports 
indicate that these animals are ar
riving in Mexi<» at 40 cents per 
pound. Because of quarantine and 
testing requirement^, as well as 
shipping costs, this qxtremely low 
price has led to conce^s by indus
try analysts that thl^ Importation 
may constitute a dumping action 
by Australia. , .
."Jf S I  Imnoit peontt is ap(vPwe4 
by the U.S. Department of Agricul
ture for these 5,000 animals, a 
dangerous precedent would be set 
that could lead to a wholesale 
dumping on our already over
stocked feed lots," Carter said.

6
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r 109 E. 9th
Cross Plains, TX  76443

T E X A S  ST .M T A M D i: C I.A S S II IKD ADN E R T IS IN G  N E T W O R K

TEXSCAN WEEK OF AUG. 23.1998
No/*.' It it  illegal to be paid fo r  anything beyond 
medical and legal expenses in Texas adopiion.__

ADOPTION

mUes. miles. Celadon Thickiiig. I-800-729-9T70. 
FREE TRAINING A n R S T  year income S30K 
• Slevens Transport • OTR Inidr dnven wauled! 
Non^experienced or experienced I -800-33J-8595. 
EOE ______

A BRITISH/ AMERICAN family would love to 
adopt a newborn to share a lovin,. secure and 
exciting life in London. England. Call Jane and 
Neil, 1-800-648-1807

BUSINESS OPPORTUNITIES
ATTENTION INVESTORS! 200W return from 
recent 30 day period. SS.OOO Fofdgn Cutieocy 
investment could have returned $15,000. Free in- 
fonnation. Capital Management Intemational. 
SSJQO minimum investment. 1-800-380-3211. '  
AVON PRODUCTS • START ) ^ r  own busi
ness. Work flexible hours. Enjoy unlimited
eamingi. Call loll free I -888-561-2866._______
KABOOMI! 24 MONTH LifePlus nutritional 
pnxhicls business nets $30k monthly. We can train 
yoa to make same working from home. No 
inventoty. No min, investment. 1-888-405-9281.
LOCAL CANDY ROUTE. 30 vending ma
chines. Earn approximately $80Q/day. All for 
$9,995. CaU 1-800-998-VEND. Multi-Vend. Inc.
OUR TEAM CONCEPT Works! Body Wise a 
Nuttitioo/Wellness Company. Work P/T from any
where with experienced team m ates to earn 
SI,000r/month. $30.00 investment. Toll-free I- 
888-819-6020

FREE TRUCK DRIVER Training with no con
tracts or paybacks. We have Cairiers willing to 
pay you for your trainiag. Call 1-888-209-0617. 
INEXPERIENCED! FREE CDL Tnining •Pie- 
hired by company * guaranteed job if qualified * 
Based out of your area •  $500-$700 weekly * 
Benefits package •  1-800A55-4682. then dial 200.
OWNER/ OPERATORS, ARE you averaging 
$1.13 cpmT FFE offen 90% haded miles, fiee 
base plates A pennila, and $1,000 sign-4» bonus. 
CaU now! 1-800-569-9298.

proval. Stop collection calls. Slash your payments. 
VfecaeRxxayou. I-800-517-3406. Financial Qedk. 
A DEBT-FREE LIFEI Confklenlial help. Cal 
monthly payments. Reduce interest, ^ o p  coUec- 
lion calls. Avoid bankruptcy. Nahoo’s higesl apo- 
profit: Genus Credit Managemeiit. 24 hours. 
1-800-317-9971.
ARE YOU DROWNING IN Debt? Debt leUef. 
free, ijpmediate, confidential. Consolidate pty- 
mentsi lower interest. Call I-888-BILL-PREE or 
1-888-245-5373. American Credit Counselors, 
Nonprofit.________________________________

RAPID FREIGHT O F Texas is seeking OTR
drivers. Minimum I year experience. Class A 
CDL with HazMat required. Call recruiting 
1-800-299-7274, ex t 21orext.4l.____________

EDUCATIONAL
GERMAN STUDENT AND Other Scandina
vian, European. South American, Asian. Russian 
exchange students aniving August. Become a host 
famUy/AlSE. I-800-SIBLING, www.iibliiig.oii. 
AIR FORCE TRAINING, experience and edu
cation can help you reach your goals. Find our 
more. For a free information packet, call 
1-800-423-USAF.

IIGET OUT O F Debt Preell Cledii Counseling 
Centers of America (Member NPOC). Free debt 
cootoUdutoo. lower pnymeali, imereal. Slop ool- 
lecsor caUs. Non-profit. I-877-936-222Z TbU free. 
HOM EOW N ERS, TAKE BACK Control of 
your finances. We offer, debt conaolidalioa, home 
improvement, cash for any reason. Refinance your 
h i ^ ia l e  mortage. All ciedil conaidered The Al- 
legiance Mortgage Oroup. Inc. 1-888-771-0757.
$$WE BUY $$ *Seller financed nates *lnsunnce 
settlements *LaDd note ponfolios. Colonial 
Financial. 1-800-969-1200, ext. 42. ________

fo B sa le

AT HOME WEEKENDS? If not. you're work
ing for the wrong company! ADS has regional 
flatbed opponunitiea in your area for driven and 
O /O 'l. Call today for 2-hour approval! 
1-800-646-3438, Ext. 1030.

EMPLOYMENT

A C K E R  W H E EL . S T O C K  W hacli only. 
W orld's most complete inventory o f O.E.M. 
wheeb including factory alloy, faettuy rally and 
plain stock steel wheels. Buy, sell. A d a s  Wheel; 
1-800-994-3357; 1-800-9-WHEELS.
www.ackerwheel.com.

ARE YOU A top Mechanic? Excelleot pay, In- 
tunnee, 401K, incentive plan, paid holidays, va
cation, five day shop. Pouious Auto Repait, 
Houston. Texas. 1-713-524-4444.____________

POOL CITY ’S KAYAK Pools, demo homesites 
warned to diiplay new matolmaBce free pool Save 
thousands w/ihia unique opponueityl 100% 
finnnciiig. Call I-800-338-9919.______________

DRIVERS WANTED
CARRIER PAID TRAINING. Coowell Cotp. 
b  providing free CDL training. Mutt have high 
school dipkHna or equivalent. Must be able to pau
drug screen. Call today I -800-569-9232._______
CONTINENTAL EXPRESS NEEDS OTR A 
Regional driven. Voted among the top 10 small 
canien. Paid benefitt. 90-95% no-touch freight. 
1-800-727-4374. EOE. 1-800-695-4473.
DRIVER • $10,000 BONUS! Raise e v e ^  six 
months plus bonuses xnd benefits. Assigned 
cooveotionab hauling dry van fteighi. Flexible 
home lime. Owner/operalors welcome, too. 
Vernon Sawyer. 1-888-829-9565.

GET PAID SIS- $30 per hour praceasing insur
ance claims for local doctor's office. C:oinpleCe 
trainiog provided. Corapuler and modem required 
l-aOO-2596661ext8I.WeWemlliitolServire.Onqii 
M EDICAL BILLERS; W ORK proceatiBg 
heath iruumice chiim  on your computer. FT/PT. 
Excdlem $$$! Full training, PC required. United 
Medical Anocintea, I-800-S50-86W, ext. 401. 
REGIONAL SALES REPRESEN TA 'rtV S. 
National Company. Need salespenon with pro
fessional appearance and highly motivated. Ex- 
ceptional earnings. Teachen. C:oachei. Band Di
rectors or Sales Experience helpfu l. C all 
1-800-995-0796. ex t 9923. _____

W OLFF TANNING BEDS. The at home. Buy < 
direci and lavel Conamercial/Home unhi from 
$199.00. Low monthly paymeau. Free color cnia- 
log. CaU today, 1-800-^2-1310.______________

HEALTH

DRIVER • FLATBED: MILES, Money A Re
spect. O ltss haulen. 34c/mile. Great benefits. 
Coniblant miles. Run midwest. 3 yean OTR *  I 
year flatbed experience Combined Transport 
1-800-637 4407.

SERVICE MANAGER AND Service Techni
cian for John Deere Dealership in Central Kan
sas. Excelleni salary and henefib. Miley Equip
m ent 2632 W. Hwy 50, Emporia. Kansas, 66S0I. 
1-316-342-5000 Eveningi. 1-316-342-6512. 
'rtR E D O F  SMOG, HumidHy? Love to fish and 
hunt? Relocale to Cheyenne, Wyoming. Live near 
the Rockies. Needed immediaiely: Experieoosd 
CM technicians car/truck. Super benefits, above 
average pay, re locatioe aslis ianee . C all 
H alladay M otors. 1-888-HALLADAY. Al 
Benson

GRBA TN EW S DIABKTICSI Medicare pays' 
for lealing tuppiles. You’ve aaea ua on TV. Lib- 
eity Method Supply. No up from coal. Sadtfac- 
tioo gunrameed. Free iMpplni. 1-800-543-0808. 
INCONTINENCE SUPPLIES DEU V ERED to 
the privacy and comfort of your home. *Diecreet 
•C onven ien t *A frordable. C all Hom eCarc 
ExproM, I-800-290-5733. for more inforrnaiion 
RESPIRATORY PROBLEM S? PAYING for 
m cdicationa? W hy? Do you use  A lbeterol 
(Provaatll, Veatolia), Ipratropium (Atroveal), 
Metapromtenol(Alupent). or other nahuliaBrmed^ 
cationi? Call Express Med. I -800-290-6442. 
Medicere A pp ro v ^________________________

FINANCIAL SERVICES

DRIVER • 0 4 0 , CLASS A CDL. Hazmal Re- 
gioiial opportunities with in our hiring area! Great 
pay, benefiu package A home time. Call today!
Aiiiold Tramportation, l-8(X>-454-2887._______
DRIVER; OTR BONUS, Benefits, miles, equip
ment. pay. C2iveiuuu Tramport has it all! •Teams 
Stan 35c-37c •$l,000 aign-on bonus for experi
enced Company Driven. 1-800-441-4394, expe
rienced drivers end O w ner O perators.
1-800-338-6428, for graduate tludents 
DRIVERS • 'TEAMS A SOLOS. 3 months 4 
school minimum experience. Drop A hook, no 
touch freight assign^  conveoliooal freightlioer;, 
excellent pay A miles. Incredible henefib A itdlet 
NOTICE: While most advertlien  are reputable, we cannot guarantee their products or services advertised.

p e t s /l iv e s t o c k
FOR A FEW Peuniet more, get Uteai lechaoiogy

IQUI-VICTio liquid wormen. HAPPY JACK UQUI-' 
deliven actives better than older formulas. Peed 
A Hardwire Stores, www.happyjnckincxoan.

REAL ESTATE

NO DOWN PAYMENT? Problem CtedH? Own 
the home you need now, wiihaut a big downj»ay-

Home Alliance. I-8(X)-343-2884.
A WAY T O  Stop Bankruptcy. Free Debt 
Coosolidaitoo applicatioo with tetvicea. Fait ap-

SOUTHW EST COLORADO MOUNTAINS.
6 acrea ■ Mesa Verde • $39,000. 35 acres • Ule

ft water i n c l u d e  Dunigo^njoitex region. Sev
eral mountain ranges. C e te  A Pine rrood. Very 
privaw. Financing ■ new lower raten. No r lnelnj 
coau. Call now, Redstone Land, 1-970-882-7707. •

We urge our readen  M n t« .
caution and when In doubt, contact your local Better Business B ureiu for in fo rn u rlo e  about the com pany before ****>•'

■,1

1.

I

C a l l  l l i i s  n t '\v s |) a |K ‘r  l o r  d u l a i l s  o n  h o u  Io  a d w r l i s c  s t ; i i i w i d i

http://www.ciimpliim
http://www.iibliiig.oii
http://www.ackerwheel.com
http://www.happyjnckincxoan
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Valeta Brown Promoted 
To Assistant Branch Manager 
at First National Bank Sv

The Burkett Store
(915) 624-5463

Open Till 9:30 p.m. 
Friday & Saturday

SchlitZ............................ 6 pack of cans $2.15
Natural Light..................12 pack cans $4.95
Keystone Light..........Tail Boy cans 6-pk. $2.99
Old M ilwaukee ........Tali Boy cans 6-pk. $2.99
Bud L igh t ...............Longneck bottles 6-pk. $3.89

Don’t Pay More Shop 
The Burkett Store

«S. S, w. \  ,s '  nU

Higginbotham’s
Serviiif’ Hometown Communiiicx [All Across Ainericaj
We Will Be C lO S C d

Wednesday, August 26
For Inventory and Going On 

New Computer System
We Will R e-open ^

Thursday, August 27
Regular Business Hours.

We Are Sorry For The Inconvenience

801 Main St. - Cross Plains
(254) 725-6151

Visit us on the web at; www.doitbest.com/higginbotham

CALLAHAN CO
NIGHT Ballpark

Abilene vs. Lubbock Crickets
Saturday, Aug. 29
7:05 P.M. • ACU's Crutcher Scott Field

available from . .. 
Clyde Journal 
Baird Banner 

Cross Plains Review 

First National Bank of Baird
--------  ■̂ ■■iĵ ,rre Supt)taesTm  " * ‘

Call 673-PDOC
for additional locations.

F irs t N a tio n a l B ank-L ake 
Brownwood is proud to announce 
the {Hxxnotion of Valeta Brown to 
Assistant Branch Manager. A 
newcomer to the area. First National 
Bank opened in February of this year 
in the old Cattle Baron Steak House 
located on Highway 279. This is the 
only branch office of the First 
National Bank of Hamilton. The 
expansion has created a need for an 
assistant to the Branch Manager, 
Debbie Eoff, also of Hamilton. 
Valeta has been employed with the 
bank since February 2, 1998, and 
was involved in helping set up the 
bank office.

Valeta is the wife of Jimmy Brown 
and they have two sons, Chris and 
Jody Brown, who graduated from 
Cross Plains High School. Chris 
now resides in Ehdlas and Jody in 
Lubbock. The couple have one 
granddaughter, Alyssa Brown, 
daughter of Jody. Valeta is the 
daughter of Charlie Howard and

Juanita Edington of Cross Plains.
The First National Bank of 

Hamilton saw a need for a bank in 
the Lake Brownwood area and 
opened their Erst Branch Office in 
February. In the first ninety-three 
days they topped one million in 
deposits and are continually 
growing.

They currently employ three other 
outstanding employees ficom the 
Brownwood area including June 
Grigsby • Personal Banker; Betty 
Leonard • Personal Banker and 
Karen McGowen - Personal Banker.

Not only does the bank have 
co n v en ien t hours for th e ir 
customers, they are also a full 
service bank on Saturday mornings 
from 9:(X) a.m. till 12:(X) noon.

If you are in the Lake Brownwood 
area, stop in and congrtttulate Valeta 
on her promotion and have a cup of 
coffee with the ladies of the ^ t  
National Bank.

Fibromyalgia Support 
Group Meets.Mon., Aug. 31
The first meeting of the Cross 

Plains Fibromyalgia Support Group 
was well attended and those present 
agreed that this disease only strikes 
good people.

There was intelligent conversation 
and sharing of information with 
everyone contributing knowledge 
they had gleaned from a variety of 
sources, as well as first-hand 
accounts of successful treatments 
and coping skills.

A second meeting has been set for 
Monday, August 31 at 7:(X) pjn. at 
Living Water Ministries on West 
Highway 36. The group will be 
planning a travel schedule fw car 
p o o lin g  to  A bilene for 
hydrotheitqiy. A minimum of six 
patients is required. If you are 
interested, make plans to attend. 
Spouses and family members are 
invited to the group sessions.

Baird Homecoming 
Activities begin Sept. 25
The Baird 1998 Homecoming is 

fast approaching. Activities will 
begin on Friday, Sqjtember 25, with 
the B aird  B ears p lay ing  
Throckmorton in the Bears Den at 
8:(X) p.m.

On Saturday, September 26, the 
Coffee and early Registration will 
be in the Elementary Cafeteria 
beginning at 9:00 a.m. At 11:00 
a.m., the Baird United Methodist 
Church women will serve a 
delicious lunch in the cafeteria.

At 1:00 p.m. the Registration will 
move to the Baird High School 
foyer. The Business Meeting will 
begin at 2:00 p.m. in the high school 
auditorium. The "Golden Year 
Grads" from the classes of 1948 and 
1949 will be honored.
Our Parade will begin at S:(X) p.m. 

and the Street Dance, featuring 
"Jim Sadler and Friends," will be 
from 9:00 p.m. until midnight. 
Anyone interested in being in the- 
parade please contact Barbara Corn, 
(915)854-1137.

Tlie officers are working to make 
this the best homecoming ever, but 
your presence is needed for us to 
accomplish this task. Please come to 
as many activities as possible.

Registration cost is still $3.00 and 
this fee will get you in the Coffee, 
Business Meeting and Street 
Dance.

If anyone would like to be an 
officer and work on the year 2000 
Homecoming, please call the Ex- 
Student's Association at (915) 854- 
1497.
The Baird Ex-S tuden t ' s  

Association need help in obtaining 
the names of any ex-student that

Cisco Jr. College 
Registration under 
way till Sept. 3

Cisco Junior Coilege's Dean of 
Admissions, Olin 0. Odom, III, re
minds area residents that registra
tion is under way and will continue 
through September 3 at the Cisco 
campus. Though there will be no 
problem in registering; as late as 
September 3, Mr. Odom urges 
those who wish to take college 
credit courses to register now in 
order to begin attending classes. 
Classes begin on August 26 and a 
minimum amount of missed time 
is beneficial to the student.

Mr. Odom said, “Cisco Junior 
College offers a wide range of op
portunities for expanding knowl- 
^ g e ^  We IrlMy o^Yone^ cofle^ 
age or bCirer, to emoff ln one 6f tne^ 
many programs we offer."

Students may register at the main 
campus in Cisco during regular 
office hours. For more information 
call the following number: 
(254)442-2567.

won a state title in any sporting 
event. These people will be 
recognized at the Homecoming 
meeting September 26. We need 
names, years and sports event We 
need team members or individuals 
with state title honors.

Please contact Dana Barton (915) 
854-1497 or Felix or Barbara 
Manion (915) 854-5948.

AUGUST 28 
Rex Tackett 
Aaron Jason Pope 
BDIy Dolgener 
Wade Odom 
Dawn (Strength) Hiiburn 
Mrs. Freddy Tatom 
Kim Gregory 
Marcia Hoover

AUGUST 29 
Grady Christensen 
Susan Coppinger Cohn

AUGUST 30 
Steven Lane Cox 
Eldon Renfro 
Marty Callaway 
Chuck Woody 
Socrates Walker 
James Scott 
D. T. Crockett, J r.
Laura Holley 
Randall McAnally 
Donald Wilson 
James Ross 
Carl Bludworth 
Allen Barnett 
Brian Clare 
Kory Hartman 
Jesse Brooks 
Ryan Glenn Payne

AUGUST 31 
Danny Johnson 
Mrs. Travis Foster 
Jean (Bonner) McWilliams 
Vickie (Stover) Strength 
Terri Jean Vaught Krueger 
Marie Harrell 
Karen Richey 
Mrs. L. D. DeBusk 
Rich Holder 
David Gray 
Chester Phillips

SEPTEMBER 1 
Terl Lynn Webb 
Michael Sadler 
Jimmy Leon Perry 
Donald Wills
Johnnye Frances Baldwin Howell
Mack Sheppard
Barbara Sheppard
Traci Ann Dillard
Fred J. Tunnell
Terrah Stephenson

SEPTEMBER 2 
Sharlla Payne Stone 
Stacy Gale Montgomery 
Stephanie Kay Edington

SEPTEMBER 3 
Carolyn Childers 
Johnny Pancake 
Norma Jean Franke Kerns 
Sharron Hicks 
Rita Sipes Franks 
Marion Simpson 
Mrs. Alton Teague 
Rickey Lynn Carouth 
Ben Wagner
Kandy Kay (McClure) Pisasale 
Bill Reed 
Trey Meiron 
Jimmy Wilson ’
Billy Davis

MEDICAID
If you or your children arc Medicaid recipients age 
21 or younger, you may be eligible for FR EE 
D E N TIS TR Y . Call Baird Fam ily Dental (915) 854-1173

Same Day 
Appointments 

Usually Available

Appointments For.
• Acute Illness
• Chronk Illness
• Immunizations
• Sports Physicals

j

Call U s 
To Care 
For You!

Next To Subway
^25-4047
Monday - Friday
8:30 a.m.-Noon 

& 1:30-5 p.m. 
(Closed Thursday Afternoons)

’ Injuries FirsPkMed
OF CROSS PLAINS-------   - 1 rTTitir^"' ---     ̂ ■
A Service of Hendrick Health System

We Welcome Medicare and Medicaid

^  H E N D R IC K  H E A L T H  S Y S T E M  F A M IL Y  H E A L T H  C L IN IC S

http://www.doitbest.com/higginbotham

